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Recently, I became aware of the existence of the so-called                      
Queen James Bible. When a few of my Facebook friends used                       
the term, I initially assumed that they were just being a bit                   
sarcastic. However, when they continued to insist that this                     
new translation actually exists, and that this is really what                   
this new version is called, I decided to conduct some quick                     
research for myself. Tragically, as it turns out, there is in                   
fact now such a "Bible". Furthermore, there is a home page                      
for it as well which seems to be operated by its publishers.                    
                                                                                
Upon reading the deceptive contents of the aforementioned                       
home page, my jaw just about dropped. The blatant lies and                      
intentional distortions that the creators of the page                           
promote are unbelievable. Allow me to share them with you,                      
along with my personal comments. Their words, verbatim,                         
are enclosed in numbered quotation marks:                                       
                                                                                
1. "The Queen James Bible is a bible translation edited to                      
prevent homophobic misinterpretation of God's Word."                            
                                                                                
Let's be honest and clear about this. When these people say                     
"edited", what they really mean is corrupt and pervert God's                    



eternal Holy Word, and convert it into a non-offensive,                         
politically-correct, socially-acceptable abomination which                      
the gay and lesbian community will find pleasing to their                       
ears, and will thus readily embrace. It is a translation                        
which is meant to make them feel comfortable with wallowing                     
in their sin, plain and simple. Furthermore, it seems to me                     
that what this latest corrupt version is really about, is                       
money and profit. It is just another new version of so many                     
versions, which is specifically tailored to entice the gays                     
and the lesbians to spend their money. It is a money-making                     
scheme, and nothing less.                                                       
                                                                                
Their goal is not "to prevent homophobic misinterpretation                      
of God's Word." It is really a satanic endeavor to cover up                     
the sacred truth regarding what the Bible actually has to                       
say regarding this filthy, unnatural, ungodly sin. As Jesus                     
said regarding the hard-hearted unbelieving Jews -- such as                     
the Scribes and the Pharisees -- in the Gospel of John:                         
                                                                                
"If I had not come and spoken unto them, they had not had                       
sin: but now they have no cloke for their sin."                                 
John 15:22, KJV                                                                 
                                                                                
"And this is the condemnation, that light is come into the                      
world, and men loved darkness rather than light, because                        
their deeds were evil. For every one that doeth evil hateth                     
the light, neither cometh to the light, lest his deeds                          
should be reproved. But he that doeth truth cometh to the                       
light, that his deeds may be made manifest, that they are                       
wrought in God."                                                                
John 3:19-21, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
Rather than flee into the darkness -- as the unbelieving Jews                   
did -- so that our sins will not be exposed by the Light of                     
God's Word, the Bible instructs us to cast off the works of                     
darkness, and to come to the Light. Furthermore, God's Word                     
warns us to beware of deceivers who exchange evil for good,                     
and darkness for light; and that is exactly what these folks                    
are doing. Consider the following verses as well:                               
                                                                                
"Woe unto them that call evil good, and good evil; that put                     
darkness for light, and light for darkness; that put bitter                     
for sweet, and sweet for bitter!"                                               
Isaiah 5:20, KJV                                                                
                                                                                
"The night is far spent, the day is at hand: let us therefore                   
cast off the works of darkness, and let us put on the armour                    
of light."                                                                      
Romans 13:12, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"And have no fellowship with the unfruitful works of                            
darkness, but rather reprove them."                                             
Ephesians 5:11, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
While these rebellious, misguided people claim to want "to                      
prevent homophobic misinterpretation", what they have in fact                   
really done is to intentionally create a very gay-friendly                      
misinterpretation of the Scriptures. They have misinterpreted                   
what has already been properly interpreted -- and taught --                     
for literally millennia. To reiterate, the only thing which                     
they are really trying to prevent, is the truth getting out                     
regarding their sinful and unnatural lifestyle.                                 



                                                                                
2. "Homosexuality was first mentioned in the Bible in 1946                      
in the Revised Standard Version."                                               
                                                                                
This statement is absolutely false! The sin of homosexuality                    
has been recorded in the Tanakh -- that is, the Hebrew Bible,                   
or Christian Old Testament -- and specifically in the Torah                     
-- that is, the five Books of Moses, or the Pentateuch --                       
since the Scriptures were first written down. Furthermore,                      
there are verses in the Greek New Testament which likewise                      
expose and condemn this abominable sin. I have been using the                   
1611 Authorized King James Version of the Bible -- which uses                   
the 1769 Oxford text -- for forty-one years, and the verses                     
which expose the sin of homosexuality have always been there.                   
While the verses don't use the actual word "homosexual", the                    
words which are used clearly describe gay and lesbian acts.                     
                                                                                
3. "There is no mention of or reference to homosexuality in                     
any Bible prior to this."                                                       
                                                                                
Again, this is absolutely and utterly false!                                    
                                                                                
4. "Anti-LGBT Bible interpretations commonly cite only eight                    
verses in the Bible that they interpret to mean homosexuality                   
is a sin; Eight verses in a book of thousands!"                                 
                                                                                
I honestly don't know which interpretations these misguided                     
people are referring to, but as I mention in my two series                      
"The Gay and Lesbian Agenda: To the Point!" and "When Sin is                    
no Longer a Sin!", following are all of the verses that I am                    
personally aware of where homosexuality, transvestitism and                     
bestiality are clearly mentioned and condemned -- or at least                   
strongly suggested and condemned -- in the Scriptures:                          
                                                                                
"Thou shalt not lie with mankind, as with womankind: it is                      
abomination. Neither shalt thou lie with any beast to defile                    
thyself therewith: neither shall any woman stand before a                       
beast to lie down thereto: it is confusion. Defile not ye                       
yourselves in any of these things: for in all these the                         
nations are defiled which I cast out before you: And the land                   
is defiled: therefore I do visit the iniquity thereof upon                      
it, and the land itself vomiteth out her inhabitants. Ye                        
shall therefore keep my statutes and my judgments, and shall                    
not commit any of these abominations; neither any of your own                   
nation, nor any stranger that sojourneth among you: (For all                    
these abominations have the men of the land done, which were                    
before you, and the land is defiled;) That the land spue not                    
you out also, when ye defile it, as it spued out the nations                    
that were before you. For whosoever shall commit any of these                   
abominations, even the souls that commit them shall be cut                      
off from among their people. Therefore shall ye keep mine                       
ordinance, that ye commit not any one of these abominable                       
customs, which were committed before you, and that ye defile                    
not yourselves therein: I am the LORD your God."                                
Leviticus 18:22-30, KJV                                                         
                                                                                
"If a man also lie with mankind, as he lieth with a woman,                      
both of them have committed an abomination: they shall surely                   
be put to death; their blood shall be upon them."                               
Leviticus 20:13, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"The woman shall not wear that which pertaineth unto a man,                     



neither shall a man put on a woman's garment: for all that do                   
so are abomination unto the LORD thy God."                                      
Deuteronomy 22:5, KJV                                                           
                                                                                
"There shall be no whore of the daughters of Israel, nor a                      
sodomite of the sons of Israel."                                                
Deuteronomy 23:17, KJV                                                          
                                                                                
"Wherefore God also gave them up to uncleanness through the                     
lusts of their own hearts, to dishonour their own bodies                        
between themselves: Who changed the truth of God into a lie,                    
and worshipped and served the creature more than the Creator,                   
who is blessed for ever. Amen. For this cause God gave them                     
up unto vile affections: for even their women did change the                    
natural use into that which is against nature: And likewise                     
also the men, leaving the natural use of the woman, burned in                   
their lust one toward another; men with men working that                        
which is unseemly, and receiving in themselves that                             
recompence of their error which was meet. And even as they                      
did not like to retain God in their knowledge, God gave them                    
over to a reprobate mind, to do those things which are not                      
convenient;"                                                                    
Romans 1:24-28, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"Know ye not that the unrighteous shall not inherit the                         
kingdom of God? Be not deceived: neither fornicators, nor                       
idolaters, nor adulterers, nor effeminate, nor abusers of                       
themselves with mankind [homosexuals],"                                         
1 Corinthians 6:9, KJV                                                          
                                                                                
"Knowing this, that the law is not made for a righteous man,                    
but for the lawless and disobedient, for the ungodly and for                    
sinners, for unholy and profane, for murderers of fathers and                   
murderers of mothers, for manslayers, For whoremongers, for                     
them that defile themselves with mankind, [homosexuals] for                     
menstealers, for liars, for perjured persons, and if there be                   
any other thing that is contrary to sound doctrine;"                            
1 Timothy 1:9-10, KJV                                                           
                                                                                
"And turning the cities of Sodom and Gomorrha into ashes                        
condemned them with an overthrow, making them an ensample                       
unto those that after should live ungodly;"                                     
2 Peter 2:6, KJV                                                                
                                                                                
"Even as Sodom and Gomorrha, and the cities about them in                       
like manner, giving themselves over to fornication, and going                   
after strange flesh, are set forth for an example, suffering                    
the vengeance of eternal fire."                                                 
Jude 1:7, KJV                                                                   
                                                                                
How anyone can possibly misinterpret the clear warning message                  
that is contained in the previous verses is beyond me. This is                  
only possible if one intentionally puts on spiritual blinders,                  
hardens their heart, and resists the conviction of God's Holy                   
Spirit working in their life, as is revealed in the following                   
verses:                                                                         
                                                                                
"And the disciples came, and said unto him, Why speakest thou                   
unto them in parables? He answered and said unto them,                          
Because it is given unto you to know the mysteries of the                       
kingdom of heaven, but to them it is not given. For whosoever                   
hath, to him shall be given, and he shall have more                             



abundance: but whosoever hath not, from him shall be taken                      
away even that he hath. Therefore speak I to them in                            
parables: because they seeing see not; and hearing they hear                    
not, neither do they understand. And in them is fulfilled the                   
prophecy of Esaias, which saith, By hearing ye shall hear,                      
and shall not understand; and seeing ye shall see, and shall                    
not perceive: For this people's heart is waxed gross, and                       
their ears are dull of hearing, and their eyes they have                        
closed; lest at any time they should see with their eyes, and                   
hear with their ears, and should understand with their heart,                   
and should be converted, and I should heal them. But blessed                    
are your eyes, for they see: and your ears, for they hear."                     
Matthew 13:10-16, KJV                                                           
                                                                                
"Let them alone: they be blind leaders of the blind. And if                     
the blind lead the blind, both shall fall into the ditch."                      
Matthew 15:14, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
"Woe unto you, ye blind guides, which say, Whosoever shall                      
swear by the temple, it is nothing; but whosoever shall swear                   
by the gold of the temple, he is a debtor! . . . Ye blind                       
guides, which strain at a gnat, and swallow a camel."                           
Matthew 23:16, 24, KJV                                                          
                                                                                
"And when he had looked round about on them with anger, being                   
grieved for the hardness of their hearts, he saith unto the                     
man, Stretch forth thine hand. And he stretched it out: and                     
his hand was restored whole as the other."                                      
Mark 3:5, KJV                                                                   
                                                                                
"And Jesus said, For judgment I am come into this world, that                   
they which see not might see; and that they which see might                     
be made blind. And some of the Pharisees which were with him                    
heard these words, and said unto him, Are we blind also?                        
Jesus said unto them, If ye were blind, ye should have no                       
sin: but now ye say, We see; therefore your sin remaineth."                     
John 9:39-41, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"(According as it is written, God hath given them the spirit                    
of slumber, eyes that they should not see, and ears that they                   
should not hear;) unto this day . . . For I would not,                          
brethren, that ye should be ignorant of this mystery, lest ye                   
should be wise in your own conceits; that blindness in part                     
is happened to Israel, until the fulness of the Gentiles be                     
come in."                                                                       
Romans 11:8, 25, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"But the natural man receiveth not the things of the Spirit                     
of God: for they are foolishness unto him: neither can he                       
know them, because they are spiritually discerned."                             
1 Corinthians 2:14, KJV                                                         
                                                                                
"Having the understanding darkened, being alienated from the                    
life of God through the ignorance that is in them, because of                   
the blindness of their heart:"                                                  
Ephesians 4:18, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
By emphasizing the fact that homosexuality is only clearly                      
mentioned -- and condemned -- in the previous set of verses,                    
the obvious intent of the creators of this blasphemous home                     
page is to soften the blow, to weaken the conviction of God's                   
Holy Spirit working on a person's heart, and to minimize the                    



seriousness of this sin. However, let me ask you a question.                    
Isn't eight times enough? How many times does God have to say                   
something in order to prove that He is very serious about it?                   
                                                                                
Imagine for a moment a parent who is warning a small child                      
who has been a bit disobedient. Do you know of any parent who                   
has enough patience to warn their child eight times before                      
they decide that it is time to lower the rod of correction?                     
Yet in His Divine Patience, this is exactly what our Heavenly                   
Father has done. He has told us over and over again "Don't do                   
it! It is wrong! It is a sin! It is an utter abomination in                     
my sight!" In short, the fact that the King James Version of                    
the Bible clearly addresses the sin of homosexuality this                       
many times is a clear sign of God's Mercy. It should not be                     
foolishly interpreted as meaning that homosexuality is just a                   
minor sin and that grave consequences won't eventually result                   
if we pursue this sinful lifestyle. Tell that to the people                     
who perished during the destruction of Sodom and Gomorrah.                      
                                                                                
5. "The Queen James Bible seeks to resolve interpretive                         
ambiguity in the Bible as it pertains to homosexuality."                        
                                                                                
Another devilish lie! There is no "interpretive ambiguity" in                   
the King James Version of the Bible regarding the disgusting                    
sin of homosexuality. As the previous Scriptures regarding                      
the topic of spiritual blindness reveal, the only ambiguity                     
to be found exists in the hardened hearts and darkened minds                    
of those people who have obviously and clearly rejected the                     
solid truth of God's Word regarding the sin of homosexuality.                   
As I have pointed out many times before, when we willfully                      
choose to reject the truth of the Scriptures, then the only                     
recourse that remains is for God to send us delusion, as we                     
see by the following verses:                                                    
                                                                                
"I also will choose their delusions, and will bring their                       
fears upon them; because when I called, none did answer; when                   
I spake, they did not hear: but they did evil before mine                       
eyes, and chose that in which I delighted not."                                 
Isaiah 66:4, KJV                                                                
                                                                                
". . . because they received not the love of the truth, that                    
they might be saved. And for this cause God shall send them                     
strong delusion, that they should believe a lie:"                               
2 Thessalonians 2:10b-11, KJV                                                   
                                                                                
6. "We edited those eight verses in a way that makes                            
homophobic interpretations impossible."                                         
                                                                                
Once again they claim to have "edited" God's Word, when in                      
reality, what they have actually done is changed, corrupted                     
and perverted it so that it is less offensive to gays and                       
lesbians. They have created a socially-acceptable version of                    
the Bible -- a false gospel -- which through blatant acts of                    
omission, indirectly promotes the belief that it is alright                     
for gays and lesbians to continue to engage in their sinful                     
lifestyle; when that is most certainly not what God's Word                      
teaches us whatsoever.                                                          
                                                                                
I find their claims of making "homophobic interpretations                       
impossible" both outrageous and ludicrous. The King James                       
Version of the Bible has been around for four hundred years                     
now. The Scriptural Truths it reveals have been read by, and                    



have been known by, billions of people during the past four                     
centuries. Do these folks honestly believe that people are                      
just going to forget what they have read? Are they so proud                     
and deceived as to believe that everyone is just going to                       
abandon the beloved KJV, rush to purchase their perverted                       
tome, and then forget about what the authentic KJV teaches                      
us regarding the grave sin of homosexuality? But again, I am                    
not convinced that this is their real motivation. As I noted                    
a moment ago, my suspicion is that their actual reason for                      
altering the verses is to use the changed verses as a hook                      
and an enticement for the sake of financial profit. The QJB                     
is just the latest in the flood of "designer Bibles" to hit                     
the market in recent decades.                                                   
                                                                                
Regardless of what motivates these people, who do they think                    
they are to believe that they have the right to change and                      
alter God's eternal Word to suit their sinful fancy? Do they                    
even realize what a dangerous enterprise it is to do this? I                    
am reminded of the following verses that were written by the                    
Apostle Peter in his second Epistle:                                            
                                                                                
"We have also a more sure word of prophecy; whereunto ye do                     
well that ye take heed, as unto a light that shineth in a                       
dark place, until the day dawn, and the day star arise in                       
your hearts: Knowing this first, that no prophecy of the                        
scripture is of any private interpretation. For the prophecy                    
came not in old time by the will of man: but holy men of God                    
spake as they were moved by the Holy Ghost. But there were                      
false prophets also among the people, even as there shall be                    
false teachers among you, who privily shall bring in                            
damnable heresies, even denying the Lord that bought them,                      
and bring upon themselves swift destruction. And many shall                     
follow their pernicious ways; by reason of whom the way of                      
truth shall be evil spoken of. And through covetousness                         
shall they with feigned words make merchandise of you: whose                    
judgment now of a long time lingereth not, and their                            
damnation slumbereth not."                                                      
2 Peter 1:19-2:3, KJV                                                           
                                                                                
Wow! Not only does Peter admonish us "that no prophecy of the                   
scripture is of any private interpretation" -- which is very                    
clearly what these deceivers are doing -- but then he also                      
warns of false prophets and false teachers who introduce the                    
flocks to "damnable heresies", and who "through covetousness                    
shall they with feigned words make merchandise of you." That                    
word "covetousness" is translated from the Greek "pleonexia".                   
It means greed and avarice. So, exactly as I stated earlier,                    
motivated by their desire for financial profit, the people                      
behind the Queen James Bible are making merchandise of the                      
gay and lesbian community. Through their slippery, feigned                      
words of claiming to simply wanting to publish a supposedly                     
"more accurate" translation of the King James Bible -- which                    
they obviously hope will be well-received by the gay and                        
lesbian community, and I suppose by other liberals -- they                      
hope to enrich themselves.                                                      
                                                                                
Regarding the foolish practice of perverting and corrupting                     
the meaning of the Scriptures, I am also reminded of the                        
following verse which Peter writes only two chapters later:                     
                                                                                
"As also in all his epistles, speaking in them of these                         
things; in which are some things hard to be understood, which                   



they that are unlearned and unstable wrest, as they do also                     
the other scriptures, unto their own destruction."                              
2 Peter 3:16, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
In the previous verse, the word "wrest" is derived from the                     
Greek word "strebloo". This word is being used metaphorically                   
by Peter, and means to twist or to pervert. Once again, this                    
is precisely what the people behind the Queen James Bible are                   
doing. They are intentionally changing the meaning of certain                   
verses for the sole purpose of publishing a less offensive,                     
more socially-acceptable Bible, which will appeal to the gay                    
and lesbian community, and thus garner them a handsome profit.                  
However, in comparing the previous verses with this latest                      
one, please carefully notice what Peter says will be the fate                   
of the deceptive people who engage in such unscrupulous acts.                   
His three primary words are these: judgment, damnation and                      
destruction. Clearly then, it is foolhardy to mess with God's                   
Word.                                                                           
                                                                                
The truth of the matter is that regardless of how much these                    
people -- or anyone - endeavor to change the meaning of some                    
Scriptures by altering certain words, or by totally omitting                    
some words from the text, nevertheless, the fact remains that                   
what God has declared to be sin, is still sin. After all, as                    
King David writes in one of his Psalms:                                         
                                                                                
"LAMED. For ever, O LORD, thy word is settled in heaven."                       
Psalms 119:89, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
Thus we plainly see the futility of changing what appears in                    
black and white in our Bibles, for the sake of political                        
correctness and profit. What appears in our physical Bibles                     
has absolutely no bearing on God's eternal Word, or on His                      
Laws and Judgments, which are established in Heaven. Trying                     
to conceal the truth by editing or removing offensive words                     
certainly does not change the fact that the gay and lesbian                     
lifestyle is a sin, as well as a filthy abomination in God's                    
sight. It is unnatural, and it is a perversion of the natural                   
order which God both designed and established for the human                     
family.                                                                         
                                                                                
7. "Commonly known to biographers but often surprising to                       
most Christians, King James I was a well-known bisexual.                        
Though he did marry a woman, his many gay relationships were                    
so well-known that amongst some of his friends and court, he                    
was known as 'Queen James'."                                                    
                                                                                
This is not the first time that I have heard this rumor. I                      
first became aware of it years ago. Personally, I have never                    
come across any convincing, verifiable evidence of any kind                     
which substantiates this malicious, slanderous claim. That                      
being the case, I categorize it as unfounded speculation at                     
best.                                                                           
                                                                                
There is another clear and simple reason why I reject this                      
rumor. If King James I really was gay or bisexual, does it                      
make any sense whatsoever that he would accept and place his                    
royal stamp of approval on a Bible which clearly condemns his                   
own sinful gay lifestyle? Please remember that the King James                   
Version of the Bible eventually replaced the Bishops' Bible,                    
the Geneva Bible, and other previous versions, and was read                     
all across England. It in fact became the official Bible of                     



the Church of England; that is, the Anglican Church.                            
                                                                                
Taking this point into consideration, if King James really                      
was homosexual or bisexual as some people have proposed, do                     
you believe that the various teams of forty-seven scholars                      
would have actually translated the aforementioned verses as                     
they did? Don't you think that it would have occurred to them                   
that a gay king might possibly become very offended, and that                   
in his anger he might even demand their very lives? It does                     
not seem to me then, that the learned KJV translators would                     
intentionally incur the wrath of a homosexual king, by making                   
such translations in what would become the official Bible.                      
Thus, the fact that they did translate these verses as they                     
did, strongly suggests that King James I was not homosexual,                    
in my view.                                                                     
                                                                                
Let me remind you that these events occurred only about fifty                   
years after the reign of Queen Mary I. As some of my readers                    
will recall, this evil woman -- who is also known as "Bloody                    
Mary" -- was responsible for the Marian Persecutions, during                    
which time she returned the Anglican Church to the fold of                      
the corrupt Roman Catholic Church, and heavily persecuted the                   
Protestant Reformers. Such was her wickedness, that several                     
hundred Reformers were burned at the stake during her reign.                    
My point is that as history will clearly reveal, at that time                   
the British throne was characterized by a considerable amount                   
of scandal, murder and political intrigue. If the translators                   
of the KJV Bible had offended an alleged gay king, they could                   
very easily have been eliminated. So this claim of King James                   
I being homosexual seems like an unfounded rumor to me.                         
                                                                                
8. "The QJB is a big, fabulous Bible."                                          
                                                                                
Fabulous? I'm sorry, but I really beg to differ. If anything,                   
I think "blasphemous" is a much more appropriate word to use                    
in this case.                                                                   
                                                                                
9. "You can't choose your sexuality, but you can choose Jesus."                 
                                                                                
As I amply explain in the aforementioned series, this lie                       
has been circulating for many years now. It falsely promotes                    
the misguided mentality that gays and lesbians are just the                     
"helpless victims" of their own genetic makeup. I for one                       
soundly reject this belief. While we are presently unable to                    
choose a child's gender prior to birth -- although the day                      
may be fast approaching when this will change, and eugenics                     
will become the order of the day -- nevertheless, as I point                    
out in the article entitled "Free Will and Personal Choice",                    
God has endowed each one of us with both the freedom and the                    
ability to make our own choices in life, both good and evil.                    
                                                                                
Living the gay or lesbian lifestyle is a personal choice. As                    
I likewise point out in such articles as "Pornography: Flee                     
Youthful Lusts!" yielding to the sinful lusts of our flesh                      
is also a personal choice. We don't have to do it. We choose                    
to do it. Yes, I fully recognize that we are each influenced                    
by our local environment, as well as by certain other factors.                  
This includes our religious upbringing; the attitude of our                     
parents towards this lifestyle; the kinds of books we read;                     
the types of movies and television shows that we watch; our                     
school environment; the kinds of friends that we like to hang                   
out with; etc. All of these factors directly influence and                      



shape our world view, including how we perceive the gay and                     
lesbian lifestyle.                                                              
                                                                                
As many of you will realize, this is exactly what advertising                   
and politicking are all about as well. They are mechanisms to                   
manipulate and control our thoughts and actions, so that they                   
will produce a desired result. Well, Satan -- who is the false                  
god of this current world -- has an agenda as well. Part of                     
his agenda is to destroy humanity. One way in which he seeks                    
to do this, is by enticing humanity to engage in various forms                  
of behavior which are displeasing to the Lord, and which may                    
result in God's Wrath being poured down upon us. As we will                     
briefly discuss in part two of this series, this is certainly                   
what happened in the case of Sodom and Gomorrah. Consider the                   
following verses and beware:                                                    
                                                                                
"Love not the world, neither the things that are in the                         
world. If any man love the world, the love of the Father is                     
not in him. For all that is in the world, the lust of the                       
flesh, and the lust of the eyes, and the pride of life, is                      
not of the Father, but is of the world. And the world passeth                   
away, and the lust thereof: but he that doeth the will of God                   
abideth for ever."                                                              
1 John 2:15-17, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
The truth of the matter is that due to our sinful nature, we                    
humans seem to have a fatal attraction for dark, negative,                      
forbidden, sinful things. We are like moths which are being                     
drawn to the camp lantern at night. We can be weak and allow                    
ourselves to be drawn to the dangerous light -- and in the                      
process be destroyed by the same -- or else we can ask for                      
God's help, and resist the sinful temptations of our flesh.                     
There is always a choice. We are not just "helpless victims"                    
when it comes to the gay and lesbian lifestyle. We choose it                    
of our own accord. We knowingly and consciously choose to                       
cross the moral boundaries which God has established. But                       
once you cross over for the first time, watch out! Satan                        
will not let you go back to the Light so easily!                                
                                                                                
Please go to part two for the continuation of this series.                      
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Believe me when I say that I fully understand how difficult                     
it can be for young people to resist the temptation of the                      
gay and lesbian lifestyle. Much like hedonistic Rome of two                     
millennia ago, we live in an extremely sexualized society.                      
Satan -- and the merchants of the world -- have certainly                       
seen to that. Sexually-oriented enticements and perversions                     
are thrown at us at just about every turn. For young people                     
whose hormones have begun to kick in, and who are coming to                     
sexual maturity, sexual drive -- or libido -- can be a very                     
powerful, overbearing force. Being at this point in one's                       
life can be a very challenging, difficult experience.                           
                                                                                
As a single, unmarried person, your body is craving for an                      
outlet in which to release your sexual tension. Because of                      
this fact, it is at this time in your life when you become                      
most vulnerable to the deceptions and perversions of the                        
Devil, including to the gay and lesbian lifestyle. As the                       
following Scriptures reveal, you must urgently resist this                      
temptation to sin against the Lord, and against your own                        
body as well, which is the temple of God's Spirit. You must                     
shun such filthy, abominable acts at all cost:                                  
                                                                                
"There hath no temptation taken you but such as is common to                    
man: but God is faithful, who will not suffer you to be                         
tempted above that ye are able; but will with the temptation                    
also make a way to escape, that ye may be able to bear it."                     
1 Corinthians 10:13, KJV                                                        
                                                                                
"Neither give place to the devil."                                              
Ephesians 4:27, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"Flee also youthful lusts: but follow righteousness, faith,                     
charity, peace, with them that call on the Lord out of a                        
pure heart."                                                                    
2 Timothy 2:22, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"Submit yourselves therefore to God. Resist the devil, and                      
he will flee from you."                                                         
James 4:7, KJV                                                                  
                                                                                
"Know ye not that ye are the temple of God, and that the                        
Spirit of God dwelleth in you? If any man defile the temple                     
of God, him shall God destroy; for the temple of God is                         
holy, which temple ye are."                                                     



1 Corinthians 3:16-17, KJV                                                      
                                                                                
"What? know ye not that your body is the temple of the Holy                     
Ghost which is in you, which ye have of God, and ye are not                     
your own? For ye are bought with a price: therefore glorify                     
God in your body, and in your spirit, which are God's."                         
1 Corinthians 6:19-20, KJV                                                      
                                                                                
The sad thing about this situation, is that a large part of                     
the world is clearly not on God's side when it comes to the                     
issue of sexual morality; not even when it comes to our own                     
children. Condoms are freely available in some schools. In                      
some states, young girls can obtain an abortion even without                    
parental consent. Birth control pills are easily obtainable                     
over the counter. School-aged children can receive private                      
counseling from nurses and social workers -- even without                       
the parents' knowledge or consent -- and be told things and                     
manipulated in ways which are contrary to God's Holy Word,                      
and against the parents' personal value system. As I explain                    
in other articles, all these things contribute to a sexually                    
promiscuous society.                                                            
                                                                                
10. "Now you can choose a Bible, too."                                          
                                                                                
As I explain in the article entitled "Biblical Cafeteria, Or                    
the Whole Course?", what these deceived publishers are really                   
saying, is that it is okay to turn God's Word into a personal                   
cafeteria. You can simply pick and choose what you want to                      
believe. If there is something that you don't like, or which                    
you find offensive, you can just discard it. Either that, or                    
as in the case regarding the blasphemous Queen James Bible,                     
you can just change the words around a bit so that the verse                    
is more appealing to your personal sensitivities. Go ahead!                     
Just translate a few words differently, so that you do not                      
feel so uncomfortable living in your sin! Tamper with the                       
Holy Writ so that the conviction of God's Spirit ceases to                      
bear down on your evil and unrepentant heart! Beware! These                     
things ought not to be! Be advised that you risk changing and                   
perverting God's Holy Word at your own peril! Consider this,                    
ye that foolishly provoke the Almighty by your actions:                         
                                                                                
"It is a fearful thing to fall into the hands of the living                     
God . . . For our God is a consuming fire."                                     
Hebrews 10:31, 12:29, KJV                                                       
                                                                                
To reiterate, the so-called Queen James Bible is nothing less                   
than an abomination. It is a lie and a devilish deception. It                   
is a false gospel. It is a doctrine of devils and a damnable                    
heresy. It is a perversion and corruption of Biblical truth.                    
It is another gospel which promotes another Jesus -- that is,                   
a false Jesus -- who apparently has no qualms with people who                   
choose to live the gay and lesbian lifestyle. This new, more                    
laid-back Jesus is apparently cool and approachable. He seems                   
to accept same-sex relationships, unlike that other Jesus who                   
was stern, and who warned us to repent of our sins, such as                     
by saying "Go, and sin no more" and "Sin no more, lest a worse                  
thing come unto thee", as we see here:                                          
                                                                                
"Afterward Jesus findeth him in the temple, and said unto                       
him, Behold, thou art made whole: sin no more, lest a worse                     
thing come unto thee."                                                          
John 5:14, KJV                                                                  



                                                                                
"She said, No man, Lord. And Jesus said unto her, Neither do                    
I condemn thee: go, and sin no more."                                           
John 8:11, KJV                                                                  
                                                                                
While according to their website the publishers of the Queen                    
James Bible do not actually change any of the doctrines that                    
Jesus said and taught, the subtlety of their deception is in                    
the fact that by changing the various verses that are found                     
throughout the Bible where homosexuality is frowned upon and                    
condemned, they indirectly give the impression that Jesus is                    
okay with it. In other words, while Jesus never addresses the                   
issue directly, we are led to assume that He is okay with the                   
gay and lesbian lifestyle, because in the QJB version of the                    
King James Bible, all of the verses which do directly address                   
homosexuality have been softened and neutralized. It's a very                   
sneaky approach to resolving their "problem".                                   
                                                                                
Exactly what are the perversions which have been made in the                    
so-called Queen James Bible? Based upon the information that                    
I found on their own website, the following very significant                    
changes have been made to the Biblical text. As you will see,                   
in certain cases, they have totally removed some words which                    
they find offensive -- obviously because the words reveal the                   
sin of sodomy -- while in others, they have either translated                   
the words differently, or else they have added words which                      
are not found in the original Hebrew and Greek text, in order                   
to give the verse an entirely different meaning from the                        
author's original intent.                                                       
                                                                                
These misguided promoters of deception claim that the changes                   
listed below are the only ones which they have made to the                      
KJV Bible. Being as I do not own their perverted Bible -- and                   
obviously have absolutely no intentions of purchasing one -- I                  
can't confirm or refute their statement regarding this issue.                   
                                                                                
The first textual change -- or perversion -- they make occurs                   
with the story of Lot, Sodom and Gomorrah, and the two Angels,                  
as it is found in Genesis chapter nineteen. Consider how the                    
verse is translated in the King James Version of the Bible:                     
                                                                                
"And they called unto Lot, and said unto him, Where are the                     
men which came in to thee this night? bring them out unto                       
us, that we may know them."                                                     
Genesis 19:5, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
As many of you will already know, in the King James Version                     
of the Bible, the word "know" is often used to mean sexual                      
intercourse between a man and a woman. For example, consider                    
these three verses which are found in the Book of Genesis:                      
                                                                                
"And Adam knew Eve his wife; and she conceived, and bare                        
Cain, and said, I have gotten a man from the LORD . . . And                     
Cain knew his wife; and she conceived, and bare Enoch: and he                   
builded a city, and called the name of the city, after the                      
name of his son, Enoch . . . And Adam knew his wife again;                      
and she bare a son, and called his name Seth: For God, said                     
she, hath appointed me another seed instead of Abel, whom                       
Cain slew."                                                                     
Genesis 4:1, 25, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
Consider also the following Scriptures which are found in the                   



First Book of Samuel, which provide us with an account of the                   
birth and conception of the Prophet Samuel:                                     
                                                                                
"And they rose up in the morning early, and worshipped before                   
the LORD, and returned, and came to their house to Ramah: and                   
Elkanah knew Hannah his wife; and the LORD remembered her.                      
Wherefore it came to pass, when the time was come about after                   
Hannah had conceived, that she bare a son, and called his                       
name Samuel, saying, Because I have asked him of the LORD."                     
1 Samuel 1:19-20, KJV                                                           
                                                                                
There is absolutely no way in which one can misunderstand in                    
what manner the word "knew" is being used in the previous                       
verses. The clear result of Adam "knowing" Eve is that she                      
conceived two times, and bore Cain and Seth. The result of                      
Cain knowing his unnamed wife is that she likewise bore her                     
son Enoch. The result of Elkanah knowing his wife Hannah is                     
that she conceived and gave birth to the Prophet Samuel. If                     
for some odd reason you still have doubts that this word is                     
referring to sexual intercourse, the following verse that is                    
found in the Book of Numbers makes it even more clear:                          
                                                                                
"But all the women children, that have not known a man by                       
lying with him, keep alive for yourselves."                                     
Numbers 31:18, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
As you can see, in the previous verse, the intention of the                     
author -- Moses -- is clearly written out so that we fully                      
understand that for a woman to "know" a man is to lay in the                    
bed with him; that is, to engage in sexual intercourse.                         
                                                                                
As with the earlier verses, in the previous verse, the word                     
"known" is translated from the Hebrew word "yada". If you                       
refer to the Brown, Driver, Briggs, Gesenius Hebrew Aramaic                     
English Lexicon, you may be surprised to discover that there                    
is nothing in the definitions that are provided which clearly                   
indicate sexual intercourse, or any kind of sexual activity                     
whatsoever. The lexicon indicates that "yada" means to know,                    
to perceive, or to reveal oneself. However, if we consider                      
that the covenant of circumcision was not introduced until                      
the time of the Patriarch Abraham, then a man knowing -- or                     
revealing himself to -- his wife, can take on a clear sexual                    
connotation. In short, "know" is a Jewish idiom for sexual                      
intercourse. Whether or not my explanation properly explains                    
how the idiom came about, I do not know for certain. However,                   
it does seem to make sense, being as sex partners must reveal                   
their most secret parts to each other.                                          
                                                                                
In the New Testament, the word "know" is used in the very                       
same fashion. However, in this case, Thayer's Greek English                     
Lexicon indicates that it is derived from the Greek word                        
"ginosko". For example, consider what Mary said to the Angel                    
Gabriel when he informed her that she would give birth to a                     
son, even though she and Joseph had not engaged in sexual                       
intercourse yet:                                                                
                                                                                
"Then said Mary unto the angel, How shall this be, seeing I                     
know not a man?"                                                                
Luke 1:34, KJV                                                                  
                                                                                
Given the clear meaning of the word "know" to imply sexual                      
intercourse -- that is, sexual penetration -- the misguided                     



publishers of the perverted Queen James Bible realized that                     
they could not possibly allow the word to remain intact in                      
Genesis 19:5. After all, to do so would clearly indicate an                     
intention to engage in gay anal sex. So they intentionally                      
sanitized the verse, and changed it to the phrase "rape and                     
humiliate", as we see here:                                                     
                                                                                
"And they called unto Lot, and said unto him, Where are the                     
men which came in to thee this night? Bring them out unto                       
us, that we may rape and humiliate them."                                       
Genesis 19:5, QJB                                                               
                                                                                
To soften up and neutralize the previous verse even further,                    
on their website, these modern deceivers claim that what the                    
homosexuals wanted to do to the two Angels was very similar                     
to prison rape. They follow this statement with the bold lie                    
"they aren't sexual acts, they are power-dominating acts."                      
Oh, okay. Thank you for the clarification. I am so relieved                     
to know that those gay men and boys of Sodom were not really                    
interested in engaging in sexual acts with God's two Angels.                    
Excuse my sarcasm. Thus, through an unwarranted word change,                    
in which they purposely add words which are not even found in                   
the original Hebrew Scriptures, as well as their ridiculous                     
explanation, they have eased the minds and wicked hearts of                     
homosexuals by totally removing the gay lifestyle from the                      
story of Sodom, Lot and the two Angels. Aren't you relieved?                    
                                                                                
Tragically, that is not quite the end of this deception. On                     
their website, these money-making Bible hucksters also make                     
the following misguided, unsubstantiated, wild assertion:                       
                                                                                
----- Begin Quote -----                                                         
                                                                                
"We side with most Bible scholars who understand the story of                   
Sodom and Gomorra to be about bullying strangers."                              
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           
                                                                                
Excuse me! What?! Did you just say that the real sin of the                     
citizens of Sodom and Gomorrah was that they just bullied                       
strangers? Am I to believe that my Heavenly Father is such a                    
terrible, mean monster, that He destroyed two entire cities,                    
just because they bullied strangers, meaning the two Angels?                    
If that is the case, then we are all in very serious trouble;                   
and I honestly don't see how anyone will survive His wrath.                     
Oh, wait; I just remembered that we have this new laid-back                     
Jesus who is apparently willing to forgive almost anything.                     
Again, forgive my sarcasm, but this is just how ridiculous                      
these people's claims seem to me.                                               
                                                                                
I don't know who these "most Bible scholars" are, but I have                    
certainly never heard of this before. Furthermore, I find it                    
rather questionable and odd that the publishers of the Queen                    
James Bible do not make any effort whatsoever to identify                       
these "scholars" on their web page. I must also question how                    
they define the word "most". Apparently, they expect us to                      
believe them just because they say so. Imagine if I wrote my                    
articles and never included a single verse of Scripture. How                    
inclined would you be to believe anything that I have to say?                   
                                                                                
Before continuing our discussion, allow me to make a point                      
for my own protection. Let me emphasize again that what I                       



have placed in quotation marks in this series is verbatim                       
from the publishers' website. If you should happen to read                      
this series at some point in the future after its original                      
publication date, and find any kind of discrepancy between                      
what I have quoted here, and what is found on their website,                    
please note that it will be a result of their having altered                    
their own website. In fact, I wouldn't be surprised if after                    
becoming aware of this series -- and they probably will at                      
some point -- they do make some changes to their site; not                      
only to try to refute what I have stated here, but perhaps                      
also to make me look like a liar.                                               
                                                                                
If you are alarmed by what these misguided people have done                     
to the previous verse from the Book of Genesis, wait until                      
you see what else these Bible manipulators did in order to                      
relieve the conscience of the gay and lesbian community.                        
                                                                                
To set up their next evil deception and unwarranted change                      
to God's Holy Writ, they make the outlandish statement that                     
"Leviticus is outdated as a moral code." Now, while I can                       
obviously agree that in our modern day most people do not go                    
around stoning others for this, that and the other, at the                      
same time, as I teach in some of my other articles, even the                    
Lord Himself and the writers of the New Testament emphasize                     
the fact that we are still bound by the primary moral laws                      
of the Old Testament era, such as thou shalt not kill, thou                     
shalt not steal, thou shalt not commit adultery, etc. In the                    
New Testament, these laws are simply encompassed by the two                     
Great Commandments, or what the Apostle Paul refers to as "a                    
more excellent way", and the Apostle James refers to as the                     
"Royal Law". Consider the following verses:                                     
                                                                                
"Then one of them, which was a lawyer, asked him a question,                    
tempting him, and saying, Master, which is the great                            
commandment in the law? Jesus said unto him, Thou shalt love                    
the Lord thy God with all thy heart, and with all thy soul,                     
and with all thy mind. This is the first and great                              
commandment. And the second is like unto it, Thou shalt love                    
thy neighbour as thyself. On these two commandments hang all                    
the law and the prophets."                                                      
Matthew 22:35-40, KJV                                                           
                                                                                
"By this shall all men know that ye are my disciples, if ye                     
have love one to another."                                                      
John 13:35, KJV                                                                 
                                                                                
"Love worketh no ill to his neighbour: therefore love is the                    
fulfilling of the law."                                                         
Romans 13:10, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"But covet earnestly the best gifts: and yet shew I unto you                    
a more excellent way."                                                          
1 Corinthians 12:31, KJV                                                        
                                                                                
"And now abideth faith, hope, charity, these three; but the                     
greatest of these is charity."                                                  
1 Corinthians 13:13, KJV                                                        
                                                                                
"If ye fulfil the royal law according to the scripture, Thou                    
shalt love thy neighbour as thyself, ye do well:"                               
James 2:8, KJV                                                                  
                                                                                



"And above all things have fervent charity among yourselves:                    
for charity shall cover the multitude of sins."                                 
1 Peter 4:8, KJV                                                                
                                                                                
"He that loveth not knoweth not God; for God is love."                          
1 John 4:8, KJV                                                                 
                                                                                
Having spewed forth their devilish claim that the Levitical                     
Law is now obsolete -- which is obviously a clear attempt to                    
neutralize and minimize the importance of the "troublesome"                     
verses which we are about to discuss -- the QJB publishers                      
then adopt a very condescending attitude, and try to make it                    
appear as if they are doing us a favor by even discussing the                   
verses in the Book of Leviticus. In other words, they are not                   
doing it because they personally believe that the two verses                    
condemn homosexuality, but because, in their own words "most                    
anti-LGBT religious activists cite Leviticus 18:22 and 20:13                    
as proof-positive that homosexuality is a sin, even worse, a                    
sin punishable by death."                                                       
                                                                                
On a side note, I consider it rather ironic, as well as very                    
hypocritical, that these sinful people who have very openly                     
adopted an aggressive, militant posture, as they endeavor to                    
foist their ungodly, unnatural, perverted lifestyle on the                      
American public -- beginning with corrupting the young minds                    
of school-aged children no less -- actually have the audacity                   
to paint God-fearing, Bible-believing Christians as "religious                  
activists". Is this not the pot calling the kettle black? If                    
they wish to refer to us as "anti-LGBT religious activists",                    
so be it. However, they are anti-God, and He is actually the                    
one who is keeping the score. At any rate, in the King James                    
Version of the Bible, the two verses from Leviticus are as                      
follows:                                                                        
                                                                                
"Thou shalt not lie with mankind, as with womankind: it is                      
abomination."                                                                   
Leviticus 18:22, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"If a man also lie with mankind, as he lieth with a woman,                      
both of them have committed an abomination: they shall                          
surely be put to death; their blood shall be upon them."                        
Leviticus 20:13, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
To any Torah-observant Jew, as well as to any Bible-believing                   
Christian, the meaning of the previous verses is quite clear.                   
Tragically, for the publishers of the Queen James Bible, they                   
are too clear. Thus, once again, a bit of "innocuous" editing                   
had to be undertaken. To implement this particular perversion                   
of the Holy Scriptures, these misguided souls chose to rely                     
upon a tactic which I have heard about before. Being as these                   
two verses don't specifically state exactly where these gays                    
are having sex with each other, the QJB publishers took it                      
upon themselves to tell us where they personally think this                     
sin is occurring. In other words, even though these verses                      
appear to be speaking in a general sense regarding illicit                      
homosexual activity in any place at any time, the publishers                    
chose to more narrowly define the verses, because this is                       
the only way in which they could attempt to convince us that                    
the verses are not talking about homosexual relationships at                    
all.                                                                            
                                                                                
If you read Leviticus chapter eighteen in its entirety, you                     



will discover that it prohibits a variety of sexual sins. It                    
specifically prohibits sexual relations between members of                      
the same family -- that is, incest -- between near-family                       
members, between two men, between man and beast, and other                      
related sexual sins. It also prohibits engaging in sexual                       
acts which are related to the worship of the infamous false                     
god Molech, as we see by this verse:                                            
                                                                                
"And thou shalt not let any of thy seed pass through the fire                   
to Molech, neither shalt thou profane the name of thy God: I                    
am the LORD."                                                                   
Leviticus 18:21, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
It is upon this clear prohibition of engaging in lewd sexual                    
acts with the false god Molech that the publishers of the QJB                   
lean in order to try to justify their foolish perversion and                    
corruption of the aforementioned two verses. Based on their                     
personal understanding, they "assert that Leviticus 18:21                       
refers to 'lying' with these pagan male prostitutes as a form                   
of pagan idolatry." Furthermore, they apply the same reasoning                  
to Leviticus 20:13 as well. Thus, although the phrase is not                    
to be found in the original Hebrew text, in both verses they                    
intentionally chose to insert "in the temple of Molech", so                     
that the verses read as follows:                                                
                                                                                
"Thou shalt not lie with mankind as with womankind in the                       
temple of Molech: it is an abomination."                                        
Leviticus 18:22, QJB                                                            
                                                                                
"If a man also lie with mankind in the temple of Molech, as                     
he lieth with a woman, both of them have committed an                           
abomination: they shall surely be put to death; their blood                     
shall be upon them."                                                            
Leviticus 20:13, QJB                                                            
                                                                                
By undertaking this corruption, they have totally changed                       
what Moses has actually written. These verses are no longer                     
prohibiting regular homosexual relationships, they are just                     
prohibiting lewd sexual acts with male temple prostitutes in                    
the temple of Molech. As I explained a moment ago, without                      
any real justification, they intentionally inserted "in the                     
temple of Molech" in order to more narrowly define the two                      
verses, and in their view, rule out any possibility of these                    
verses being understood to mean regular homosexual sex. But                     
this begs a question. Why did they decide to just make this                     
unwarranted change in these two verses? These two chapters                      
are filled with various sexual prohibitions; so why just                        
insert "in the temple of Molech" in these two verses? Isn't                     
the answer obvious? It is because it is only in these two                       
verses where the abominable sin of homosexuality is clearly                     
exposed, and they just had to cover it up. That's why.                          
                                                                                
That is why the misguided publishers of the QJB can claim                       
that the Levitical Law is obsolete. Obviously, as far as we                     
know, no one builds temples to Molech today; sacrifices in                      
them; or commits lewd sexual acts in said temples. Thus, in                     
the eyes of the deceived Queen James Bible publishers, they                     
have supposedly prevented the previous two verses from being                    
interpreted in a homophobic sense. Wow! Well done guys! But                     
there is just one problem. You are wrong; dead wrong! No one                    
gave you the right to insert an entire phrase which is not                      
even found in the original Hebrew text. You are treading on                     



very dangerous territory! Watch out!                                            
                                                                                
Also of note is the fact that according to the misguided QJB                    
publishers, based on modern standards, the word "abomination"                   
doesn't really mean something which God views as being filthy                   
and unclean. These deceivers suggest that we should really                      
understand this word to mean something which is "scandalous".                   
Wow! Once again, aren't you relieved to know this important                     
point? In other words, even if a person does interpret these                    
verses from the Book of Leviticus to be referring to the act                    
of sodomy, and if they are engaged in homosexuality, they can                   
still take comfort in the fact that what they are doing isn't                   
really an unclean or filthy act; it is just very scandalous.                    
At least so say the publishers of the Queen James Bible. So                     
as you can see, no matter how we look at it, these publishers                   
have not only minimized the seriousness of the sin of sodomy,                   
but they have in fact endeavored to remove it entirely from                     
these these two verses.                                                         
                                                                                
The next set of verses which the QJB publishers corrupt and                     
pervert are found in the Apostle Paul's Epistle to the Roman                    
brethren. In the real King James Version of the Bible, these                    
verses read as follows:                                                         
                                                                                
"For this cause God gave them up unto vile affections: for                      
even their women did change the natural use into that which                     
is against nature: And likewise also the men, leaving the                       
natural use of the woman, burned in their lust one toward                       
another; men with men working that which is unseemly, and                       
receiving in themselves that recompence of their error which                    
was meet."                                                                      
Romans 1:26-27, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
If you are already appalled by the boldness and audacity of                     
these deceivers to so drastically change God's Word based on                    
a whim and their personal interpretation, you will be shocked                   
to see how much they have butchered these verses. To set the                    
stage for their deception, they try to justify their rather                     
bold changes to the text by informing us how -- in their view                   
at least -- the Epistle to the Romans is a difficult work to                    
translate. They write as follows:                                               
                                                                                
----- Begin Quote -----                                                         
                                                                                
"Romans is written in some of the most obtuse language in the                   
entire Bible making it very difficult to interpret and                          
translate. As such, its translations are usually some of the                    
most incredibly stretched to support homophobic agendas."                       
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           
                                                                                
In other words, in so many words, what these QJB deceivers                      
are really saying is "Romans is very difficult to translate,                    
and that is why so many people get it wrong. For example,                       
those homophobic Christians took a lot of liberty, and look                     
at how they misinterpreted Romans. We are going to take the                     
same liberty, but we are going to interpret it correctly." In                   
fact, the publishers openly confess that they have made some                    
major changes to the aforementioned verses. When you see how                    
they have changed words, inserted words, and even rearranged                    
a phrase to suit their fancy, you will understand why they                      
felt obligated to make the following statement:                                 



                                                                                
------ Begin Quote -----                                                        
                                                                                
"Romans is our most major editing, but also one of our most                     
powerfully free of interpretive ambiguity; it has been made                     
very clear, yet retains all of the content of the original."                    
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           
                                                                                
As we already discussed in part one, the publishers' claim                      
of so-called "interpretive ambiguity" in the original KJV                       
text is bogus. The real problem is that they simply do not                      
like what is already plainly stated in the text; because in                     
this particular case, not only does it expose the sin of                        
illicit sex between men, but it also sheds light on the sin                     
of lesbianism as well; even though on their website they                        
outright deny that this is what the verses are really about.                    
This is the real reason why they resort to "major editing"                      
in these particular verses. It is the only way in which they                    
can try to conceal the light of truth which is revealed by                      
them; a truth which makes them -- and all gays and lesbians                     
-- very uncomfortable. These sinful people want a Bible that                    
agrees with their ungodly and perverted lifestyle. Sadly, the                   
QJB publishers are happy to give it to them; particularly if                    
it means earning a handsome profit in the process.                              
                                                                                
Please go to part three for the continuation of this series.                    
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In their deceptive endeavors to justify the serious changes                     
they have made to Romans 1:26-27, the publishers of the QJB                     
resort to the very same tricks and methods that they used to                    
twist the meaning of the previous verses that we examined.                      
Let us not forget that in their darkened minds, they have in                    
fact convinced themselves that they've done such a wonderful                    
job with reinterpreting these various verses, that they have                    
made "homophobic interpretations impossible". Because they                      
are of this persuasion, it should not surprise us that they                     
would rely upon these same tactics in their treatment of                        
Romans 1:26-27.                                                                 
                                                                                
For example, in an attempt to add a degree of validity to                       
their misguided interpretation, and apparently in an effort                     
to impress us with their scholarly ability, they once again                     
resort to using the ambiguous phrase "most scholars", just as                   
they did with their interpretation of Genesis 19:5. In other                    
words, they basically appear to be saying "See; we are not                      
alone in our views. Everyone understands the verses just like                   
we do." What is not said, but what is slyly implied, is that                    
if anyone does not agree with them, then not only must they                     
not be very educated, but they are in the minority as well.                     
Thus the publishers of the blasphemous abomination known as                     
the Queen James Bible write the following on their web page:                    
                                                                                
----- Begin Quote -----                                                         
                                                                                
"Most scholars (us included), agree that the sin in Romans 1                    
isn't being gay or lesbian or having gay sex. The sin was                       
worshiping pagan idols instead of God, as it was in                             
Leviticus, as it is everywhere in the Bible."                                   
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           
                                                                                
This is the same old tactic of relying upon peer pressure in                    
order to impose a certain point of view upon someone. If one                    
does not agree with the promoters of some particular point of                   
view, then they intentionally endeavor to make that individual                  
feel silly and embarrassed. Tragically, some teachers will do                   
this with their students. More specifically, I have heard of                    
some incidents where science teachers who embrace the foolish                   
theory of evolution will use these tactics against Christian                    
students who trust in God's Word instead.                                       
                                                                                
Strangely enough, just as they made no attempt whatsoever to                    
identify these other individuals when they used the phrase                      
"most Bible scholars" in their treatment of Genesis 19:5, we                    
are given the same silent treatment with Romans 1:26-27. We                     
have no idea who these "most scholars" are in the previous                      
quote, and they do not seem very willing to tell us either.                     
The only thing they are prepared to do, is to inform us that                    
they apparently count themselves amongst this ambiguous group                   
of learned individuals. Thus they write "(us included)".                        
                                                                                
On a related note, what I find equally disturbing is the fact                   
that the mysterious publishers of the Queen James Bible offer                   
us absolutely no personal information regarding themselves on                   
their website. I mean, zilch, zero, nada. There is no company                   
name. There are no individuals listed. There is no physical                     
location listed such as city and state, or at least a postal                    



box. There is no email address, telephone number, cell phone                    
number or fax number. There are no images of the publishers                     
or of their publishing house. There is a contact form, but it                   
too reveals absolutely nothing about the individuals who are                    
behind the promotion of the blasphemous abomination known as                    
the Queen James Bible.                                                          
                                                                                
Hoping that perhaps I could gain a little more information,                     
I went ahead and clicked on the "buy now" link just to see                      
what it would lead to. Lo and behold, it took me to Amazon.                     
One would think that being as they are a professional online                    
store, Amazon would be able to provide us with some actual                      
details regarding the publishers of this blasphemous tome. As                   
I said, one would think. In actuality, I learned absolutely                     
nothing. The information on the publishers' Amazon page is                      
just as ambiguous. Following is the primary information that                    
you will find there:                                                            
                                                                                
The Queen James Bible [Paperback]                                               
God (Author), Jesus Christ (Contributor)                                        
Price:  $34.95                                                                  
Paperback: 610 pages                                                            
Publisher: Queen James (November 27, 2012)                                      
Language: English                                                               
ISBN-10: 0615724531                                                             
ISBN-13: 978-0615724539                                                         
Product Dimensions: 11 x 8.5 x 1.4 inches                                       
Shipping Weight: 3.8 pounds                                                     
Average Customer Review: 1.9 out of 5 stars                                     
Amazon Best Sellers Rank: #15,190 in Books                                      
                                                                                
I don't know about you, but for me personally, even without                     
considering the outrageous way in which they have perverted                     
and corrupted God's Holy Word, this entire QJB promotion                        
raises a lot of red flags. If these people are so proud and                     
confident of their translation work; and if their goals and                     
motivations are as pure as they claim; why is it that they                      
are intentionally lurking in the shadows? What do they have                     
to hide? Even if a person is gay or lesbian, would they be                      
so foolish as to invest $34.95 in a new designer Bible that                     
simply has eight questionable changes in the text from the                      
well-respected King James Version of the Bible, particularly                    
when they don't even know who is behind this new Bible?                         
                                                                                
Returning to our discussion of Romans 1:26-27, as I stated                      
earlier, these unidentified publishers have resorted to the                     
very same tactics in their endeavors to justify the changes                     
they have made to these verses. As we have already seen, in                     
an effort to build confidence in their translation, they try                    
to convince us that "most scholars" agree with their opinion                    
of these verses; even though we have absolutely no idea who                     
these other scholars are. As you can easily determine from                      
the previous quote, their second tactic is to again endeavor                    
to link these verses to ancient pagan idolatry.                                 
                                                                                
As you will recall from part two, with the two verses that we                   
examined in the Book of Leviticus, the publishers sought to                     
twist their meaning by associating them with male prostitutes                   
who were dedicated to the worship of the false deity Molech.                    
This time, however, they endeavor to convince us that these                     
similar sexual acts are specifically linked to Roman pagan                      
idol worship, and that they have absolutely nothing to do                       



with gay and lesbian relationships. In addition to the quote                    
which I shared with you earlier which proves that this is                       
their primary intention, on their website they also clearly                     
state the following:                                                            
                                                                                
----- Begin Quote -----                                                         
                                                                                
"We can't be exactly sure what Paul meant by the natural use                    
of a woman, but we can be pretty sure he wasn't talking about                   
lesbian sex."                                                                   
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           
                                                                                
In other words, when Paul writes "even their women did change                   
the natural use into that which is against nature", the QJB                     
publishers are insisting that Paul does not mean that women                     
left their natural use -- that is, engaging in natural sexual                   
relations with men -- and engaged in sexual acts with other                     
women instead; that is, lesbianism. What do you think? Who                      
do you believe? Are you led by God's Spirit in your personal                    
understanding of the Scriptures, or do you accept this tripe                    
from the QJB publishers?                                                        
                                                                                
So, after explaining all of their whys and wherefores, these                    
misguided people inform us that they have settled with the                      
following translation of Romans 1:26-27. As you can see, just                   
as they did with the previous verses that we examined, they                     
have intentionally inserted words which are not found in the                    
original Greek text, so that the verses now emphasize pagan                     
idol worship, and not homosexuality, or forbidden gay and                       
lesbian sexual relations:                                                       
                                                                                
"Their women did change their natural use into that which is                    
against nature: And likewise also the men, left of the                          
natural use of the woman, burned in ritual lust, one toward                     
another; Men with men working that which is pagan and                           
unseemly. For this cause God gave the idolators up unto vile                    
affections, receiving in themselves that recompence of their                    
error which was meet."                                                          
Romans 1:26-27, QJB                                                             
                                                                                
Whereas Paul writes "burned in their lust one toward another;                   
men with men", the QJB publishers intentionally change it to                    
"burned in ritual lust, one toward another; Men with men."                      
The intent here is to purposely distance and divorce regular                    
gay relationships -- as if there is anything "regular" about                    
them -- from Roman pagan idolatry and temple prostitutes. In                    
other words, as I have already explained, the goal of these                     
misguided QJB publishers is to manipulate our thinking, and                     
convince us that the real sin that Paul is exposing is pagan                    
idol worship and the temple prostitution that accompanied it.                   
They want to remove from our minds the belief that there is                     
something wrong with gay and lesbian relationships, as they                     
exist today.                                                                    
                                                                                
They use this same tactic twice in these verses. Whereas Paul                   
clearly writes "God gave them up unto vile affections", the                     
QJB publishers change it to "God gave the idolators up unto                     
vile affections." Once again they purposely insert the phrase                   
"the idolators", even though it is nowhere to be found in the                   
original Greek text, because they want us to think about the                    
ancient idol worshippers, and not about modern homosexuals.                     



                                                                                
It is very clear -- and not ambiguous as the QJB publishers                     
claim -- that in the original KJV text, when Paul says "For                     
this cause God gave them up unto vile affections", the word                     
"them" is in fact referring to gays and lesbians. However,                      
the QJB publishers don't want us to believe that; and this is                   
why they have so heavily edited -- perverted and corrupted is                   
more accurate -- these verses. Another way in which they are                    
trying to manipulate our thinking is by intentionally moving                    
that phrase from the beginning of verse twenty-six, to the                      
second half of verse twenty-seven. It is very clever, very                      
sneaky, and very subtle, because it changes how we understand                   
the verses.                                                                     
                                                                                
If you still don't quite understand what they are doing here,                   
let me explain it to you more clearly. If we read the verses                    
the way that Paul has originally written them, we understand                    
that he is informing us that God has given up these sinful                      
people to vile affections; and then Paul explains to us what                    
these vile affections are: gay and lesbian sexual relations.                    
You see, in the original text, we are Spirit-led in how we                      
understand the verses, which is the way it is supposed to be.                   
However, in the perverted way that the Queen James Bible says                   
it, the publishers are forcing us to understand the verses in                   
the manner in which they want us to understand them -- and it                   
is particularly so because they insert the extra words -- and                   
then they tell us that this is what Paul means by "them" --                     
which they have replaced with "the idolators" -- and "vile                      
affections".                                                                    
                                                                                
Do you understand now? In short, as a result of the inserted                    
words and the changed order of the sentences, the publishers                    
are forcefully telling us how to understand the two verses,                     
and not allowing us to be led by God's Spirit in the least.                     
Paul basically says "The vile affections are these", and then                   
he tells us exactly what they are; but the QJB publishers do                    
it in reverse and say "No; they really did this and this, and                   
these are the vile affections that Paul is talking about." As                   
I said, it is a very sneaky approach. As we saw earlier, the                    
QJB publishers assert that by making these changes to the text                  
of Romans 1:26-27, the verses have been "made very clear." I                    
have to strongly disagree. This is an absolute lie, as well as                  
a deception. The verses are very clear in their original form                   
as Paul wrote them. As I said, "made very clear" really means                   
"made to say what we want them to say."                                         
                                                                                
What these foolish publishers are doing with Romans 1:26-27                     
is using the very same tactic that they used with the verses                    
from the Book of Leviticus. They are trying to translate and                    
interpret the verses as narrowly as possible, so that there                     
is no room to consider that Paul may actually be condemning                     
gay and lesbian relationships. Remember the warning that I                      
shared with you several times already. What did these people                    
say their ultimate goal is? Here it is again from point six                     
in part one of this series:                                                     
                                                                                
----- Begin Quote -----                                                         
                                                                                
"We edited those eight verses in a way that makes homophobic                    
interpretations impossible."                                                    
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           



                                                                                
You see, in their spiritual blindness, just as they did with                    
the verses from the Book of Leviticus, they are intentionally                   
trying to turn these verses into an either/or situation. In                     
other words, either Paul is condemning gay and lesbian sex,                     
or else he is condemning pagan idolatry. The publishers have                    
very obviously chosen the latter, and that is what they want                    
us to believe as well. The tragedy is that in reality, Paul                     
is actually condemning both. If we read the entire chapter,                     
it becomes evident that Paul is likewise discussing all of                      
the weird idols -- human, animal, half-human and half-beast                     
-- that the Romans worshipped. Even I am not so foolish as                      
to deny this.                                                                   
                                                                                
However, insofar as the verses which we are discussing, it                      
is evident that Paul is clearly emphasizing human sexual                        
sins; and in particular, gay and lesbian relationships. In                      
fact, as I mention in other related articles, personally, I                     
very strongly suspect that when Paul writes "receiving in                       
themselves that recompence of their error which was meet",                      
he is referring to the fact that these sinful people were                       
plagued with all kinds of sexually transmitted diseases, as                     
a result of their gay and lesbian activities. Furthermore,                      
according to the actual Greek words which are used in that                      
verse, Paul is rather bluntly saying that these people got                      
exactly what they deserved due to their foolish, sinful                         
behavior. As proof of this, consider that the phrase "was                       
meet" is derived from the Greek word "dei", which implies                       
something that is right and proper, or necessary.                               
                                                                                
Can the truth be any more plain than that? It is no different                   
today with the vast majority of AIDS victims being gay men.                     
As offensive as this fact may be to some people, and despite                    
modern efforts to minimize or conceal it, as far as I know,                     
this is still the awful truth. In other words, homosexual men                   
still comprise the largest demographic group who continue to                    
be infected with the AIDS virus. Despite everything that God                    
has done to wake them up and shake them up -- including this                    
serious affliction in the flesh which often leads to death --                   
these hard-hearted, deceived people just keeping on sinning.                    
Furthermore, the greedy pharmaceutical industry is more than                    
happy to provide these sick people with a plethora of drugs,                    
so that they can continue to defy God's Holy Laws until they                    
finally die due to complications which arise as a result of                     
their affliction.                                                               
                                                                                
Moving on, the next set of verses which the Queen James Bible                   
publishers target are 1 Corinthians 6:9-10. In the real King                    
James Version of the Bible, these verses read as follows:                       
                                                                                
"Know ye not that the unrighteous shall not inherit the                         
kingdom of God? Be not deceived: neither fornicators, nor                       
idolaters, nor adulterers, nor effeminate, nor abusers of                       
themselves with mankind, Nor thieves, nor covetous, nor                         
drunkards, nor revilers, nor extortioners, shall inherit the                    
kingdom of God."                                                                
1 Corinthians 6:9-10, KJV                                                       
                                                                                
From our previous word studies in this series, it should be                     
obvious to you why the misguided QJB publishers have chosen                     
to corrupt and pervert these verses. It is plain to see that                    
with the two phrases "nor effeminate" and "nor abusers of                       



themselves with mankind", the Apostle Paul is referring back                    
to the Levitical Law's prohibition regarding homosexual sex.                    
Let me refresh your memory by sharing those two verses with                     
you again:                                                                      
                                                                                
"Thou shalt not lie with mankind, as with womankind: it is                      
abomination."                                                                   
Leviticus 18:22, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"If a man also lie with mankind, as he lieth with a woman,                      
both of them have committed an abomination: they shall                          
surely be put to death; their blood shall be upon them."                        
Leviticus 20:13, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
As we learned earlier, "lie with mankind" is referring to two                   
men who are lying in bed together, and engaging in homosexual                   
sex. Paul is simply using slightly different terminology when                   
he writes "abusers of themselves with mankind". This phrase is                  
derived from the Greek compound word "arsenokoites". Thayer's                   
Greek English Lexicon informs us that it is formed by joining                   
together the words "arsen" -- meaning a male or man -- with                     
the word "koite", which means a bed or couch, to sleep with,                    
to lie in bed with, or to have sexual intercourse with. It is                   
from this latter word -- koite -- that we derive our English                    
word "coitus", meaning of course, sexual intercourse. Consider                  
the following definitions, as provided by the lexicon:                          
                                                                                
----- Begin Quotes -----                                                        
                                                                                
A. arsenokoites ar-sen-ok-oy'-tace                                              
                                                                                
from 730 and 2845                                                               
                                                                                
1) one who lies with a male as with a female, sodomite, homosexual              
                                                                                
B. arrhen ar'-hrane, or arsen ar'-sane                                          
                                                                                
1) a male                                                                       
                                                                                
C. koite koy'-tay                                                               
                                                                                
1) a place for laying down, resting, sleeping in                                
   1a) a bed, couch                                                             
2) the marriage bed                                                             
   2a) of adultery                                                              
3) cohabitation, whether lawful or unlawful                                     
   3a) sexual intercourse                                                       
                                                                                
There should be no misunderstanding then regarding exactly                      
what the Apostle Paul means; unless, of course, you happen                      
to be the deceived and misguided publishers of the Queen                        
James Bible. So how do they try to wriggle out of this one?                     
Believe it or not, but these deceivers fall back on the very                    
same tactic that they have used all along; and that is their                    
ridiculous claim that as it is translated in the King James                     
Version of the Bible, the phrase is just too ambiguous. In                      
fact, on their website, they describe the phrase as "One of                     
the most famous homosexual Bible ambiguous interpretations."                    
                                                                                
My gosh! Why is it that every single verse in the Bible that                    
exposes the sin of homosexuality is so ambiguous to them? It                    
should be rather clear to you by now that these verses are                      



only ambiguous to them, because they want them to be. As we                     
have clearly witnessed, this is the primary excuse -- and a                     
rather lame one at that -- which they have used to try to                       
justify their perversion and corruption of God's Holy Word.                     
Despite the fact that Thayer's Greek English Lexicon clearly                    
reveals that "arsenokoites" refers to men who lay in bed and                    
engage in sexual intercourse with other men, and that the                       
phrase "abusers of themselves with mankind" is an accurate                      
translation of the original Greek words, the QJB publishers                     
insist that "arsenokoites" should be translated as "the male                    
who has many beds".                                                             
                                                                                
Do you see what they are trying to do here? Whereas in other                    
verses they have purposely inserted words in order to change                    
the meaning of a verse, in this case, they are cutting out                      
words and shortening the definition; because they know that                     
to use the full definition confirms that the KJV translators                    
got it right. In other words, if they want to translate the                     
word "arsenokoites" as they have, then they should provide a                    
full definition, which would be "the male who has many beds                     
[with other men]". As I already said, the translators of the                    
King James Bible understood this. That is why they included                     
the words "with mankind" in this verse. Unlike the misguided                    
QJB publishers, they fully understood that Paul -- who was a                    
devout Pharisee, and who was thus very knowledgeable of the                     
Mosaic and Levitical Laws -- was in fact quoting from the                       
Book of Leviticus, where it also says "with mankind". It is                     
the "with mankind" that the QJB publishers don't like; and                      
that is why they are trying to change its meaning in every                      
verse where it is found. Man with mankind is homosexual sex.                    
                                                                                
As we have seen time and time again, besides their repeated                     
attempts to convince us that all of these verses are way too                    
ambiguous, so they must be changed and updated, the second                      
major way in which they have been endeavoring to distance and                   
divorce sinful homosexual sex from all of these verses, is by                   
purposely associating them with pagan temple worship and male                   
temple prostitutes. They have repeatedly tried to narrow the                    
meaning of each verse so that it appears as if they are only                    
referring to these male prostitutes, and not to "regular" gay                   
relationships that occur in the general populace. It appears                    
that they just could not resist doing it yet again. It is not                   
surprising then that on their website, they comment as                          
follows:                                                                        
                                                                                
----- Begin Quote -----                                                         
                                                                                
"'Arsenokoitais' is likely referring to men who 'abuse                          
themselves' with the child-aged male prostitutes common in                      
pagan temples at the time."                                                     
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           
                                                                                
Do you see how they are once again intentionally trying to                      
distance this verse from modern homosexual relationships?                       
Not only do they endeavor to associate the verse with male                      
temple prostitutes, but they had to make sure that we all                       
understand that -- according to them at least -- this is a                      
time-specific verse. Thus they add the phrase "at the time."                    
In other words, the clear implication is that this verse has                    
nothing to do with our modern times. It has nothing to do                       
with the rampant, sinful gay and lesbian relationships that                     



have thoroughly polluted modern society. This verse -- like                     
all of the other verses which they have purposely corrupted                     
-- is outdated. It is obsolete, they claim. They are simply                     
following the very same pattern which they used to try to                       
convince us that the moral code that is found in the Book of                    
Leviticus is supposedly obsolete. The Apostle Paul obviously                    
didn't think so; and that is why he purposely paraphrases                       
the Levitical Laws in his first Epistle to the Corinthians.                     
                                                                                
So who are we to believe? The Apostle Paul, or these unknown                    
Queen James Bible publishers? You know, as I sat here working                   
on this series, it occurred to me that even though he lived                     
almost two thousand years ago, I know more about Paul than I                    
do about the publishers of the QJB. I know his family name                      
and his Christian name. I know where he was born and raised.                    
I know under whom he studied -- Gamaliel -- as well as what                     
his religious background was. I know how he persecuted the                      
First Century Church until he was converted by Jesus Himself                    
on the road to Damascus. I know how his Christian ministry                      
began. I know of the many struggles, trials and persecutions                    
which he endured for the faith. I know of the many places to                    
which he traveled in order to preach the Gospel, as well as                     
the many churches which he helped to establish. I know of his                   
legal problems, his various times in prison, and how he also                    
appeared before Emperor Nero on at least two occasions. I                       
know that he apparently gave his life for the Lord after                        
living for about two years in Rome.                                             
                                                                                
I know so much about the Apostle Paul without having ever met                   
the man; and even though he lived two thousand years ago, his                   
life and work is an open book. Yet as I noted earlier, I know                   
absolutely nothing about these publishers of the Queen James                    
Bible who live during my own time. So why in the world should                   
I even trust anything they say, interpret or translate? Where                   
are their credentials to prove to me that they truly are the                    
"scholars" which they claim to be? Where are the real fruits                    
of their labors, so that I can know with certainty that it is                   
good fruit? Silence.                                                            
                                                                                
Returning to our discussion regarding 1 Corinthians 6:9-10,                     
the second word which these QJB publishers willingly choose                     
to butcher is "effeminate". We all know what the word means,                    
and we sometimes make a hand gesture accompanied by a wink                      
of the eye to signify that we are in the know regarding a                       
certain person who is of that persuasion. In this verse, the                    
word "effeminate" is derived from the Greek word "malakos".                     
This word has two definitions. The first is a physical one                      
and refers to the actual, literal softness of something. In                     
other words, it means soft to the touch, as we see by these                     
two verses:                                                                     
                                                                                
"But what went ye out for to see? A man clothed in soft                         
raiment? behold, they that wear soft clothing are in kings'                     
houses."                                                                        
Matthew 11:8, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"But what went ye out for to see? A man clothed in soft                         
raiment? Behold, they which are gorgeously apparelled, and                      
live delicately, are in kings' courts."                                         
Luke 7:25, KJV                                                                  
                                                                                
According to Thayer's Greek English Lexicon, the only other                     



place where this Greek word is found in the New Testament,                      
is in the verse that we are currently discussing. However,                      
in this verse, the word is used in a metaphorical sense to                      
refer to a catamite; that is, a boy who is specifically kept                    
for the purpose of engaging in homosexual acts. Strangely                       
enough, the publishers of the blasphemous abomination known                     
as the Queen James Bible do not mention this fact whatsoever                    
on their website. They talk about soft cloth and weak women,                    
but there is nothing about the metaphorical use of "malakos"                    
to signify a boy who is kept for homosexual purposes. Now                       
why is that?                                                                    
                                                                                
As you no doubt suspect, the fact that the Apostle Paul so                      
bluntly states that homosexuals will not inherit the Kingdom                    
of God is totally unacceptable to the publishers of the QJB.                    
After all, how in the world are they going to convince gays                     
and lesbians to purchase their corrupted Bible if its very                      
words condemn their sinful acts? So, after explaining to us                     
all of the whys and wherefores on their website, and letting                    
us know that they have once again tweaked these verses to                       
their own liking in order to -- in their words -- "reflect                      
this clarified understanding", they present us with the                         
following butchered translation:                                                
                                                                                
"Know ye not that the unrighteous shall not inherit the                         
kingdom of God? Be not deceived: neither fornicators, nor                       
idolaters, nor adulterers, nor morally weak, nor                                
promiscuous, Nor thieves, nor covetous, nor drunkards, nor                      
revilers, nor extortioners, shall inherit the kingdom of                        
God."                                                                           
1 Corinthians 6:9-10, QJB                                                       
                                                                                
As you can see, that nasty, offensive word "effeminate" has                     
been zapped by the publishers, and has been replaced with                       
the much more gentle -- or should I say soft and neutral --                     
phrase "morally weak". Through this unwarranted edit, these                     
people have totally knocked the punch out of that part of                       
the verse, by replacing "effeminate" with a phrase which                        
does not even fit the definition that is provided by the                        
lexicon. In my opinion, it is totally out of place with the                     
rest of the words that are used in this verse. In other                         
words, in the original version of the verse, on both sides                      
of "effeminate" we find some equally harsh words which are                      
used to describe some serious sins which will prevent one                       
from inheriting the Kingdom of God. However, in this updated                    
QJB abomination, right in the middle of all of these harsh                      
words, we now find this ambiguous phrase "morally weak".                        
                                                                                
Wait a minute! Haven't the publishers of the Queen James                        
Bible been trying to pound into our heads that one of their                     
primary goals is to remove all "interpretive ambiguity" from                    
these particular verses? So what happened? Why are they now                     
contradicting their own stated goals and backtracking? All                      
of the other words in the verse have very specific meanings.                    
We know what a fornicator is. We know what an idolater does.                    
We know what adultery is. We know what a thief does. We know                    
what drunks do. And on and on it goes. We also know what an                     
effeminate person is, but they just had to take that one out                    
because it is too specific and too offensive to homosexuals.                    
Thus we get the nondescript "morally weak" in its place.                        
                                                                                
In fact, as you can see, these hypocrites do this not once,                     



but twice in the very same verse. The harsh phrase "abusers                     
of themselves with mankind" has likewise been expunged from                     
the verse, and replaced with another very ambiguous, neutral                    
word: "promiscuous". Who is being promiscuous? Exactly how                      
are they being promiscuous? We have absolutely no idea. Is                      
this their idea of a "clarified understanding"? Rather than                     
clarify this verse, the QJB publishers have in fact clouded                     
the issue even more; and intentionally, no less. What these                     
misguided deceivers have in fact done is totally remove any                     
hint or mention of homosexuality from these verses. As we                       
have seen, that has been their stated goal all along. They                      
want to make it impossible for the reader -- that is, gay                       
and lesbian readers -- to find any hint of homosexuality in                     
any of these Bible verses.                                                      
                                                                                
Please go to part four for the continuation of this series.                     
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If you are like me, by this time, I suspect that your jaw                       
has probably dropped at least a few times. The audacity of                      
the Queen James Bible publishers to so seriously tamper with                    
God's Holy Word is outrageous. It is mind-blowing. It is as                     
if they have absolutely no fear of God. They seem to think                      
that it is a light thing to alter the Word of the Lord. By                      
this point, they have become so bold in their willingness                       
to, ahem, "clarify" God's Word, that in this next edit, they                    
do not even make any serious attempt to convince us why it                      
was -- in their view -- necessary to change this verse. The                     
verse in question is 1 Timothy 1:10. In the Authorized King                     
James Version of the Bible, this verse reads as follows:                        
                                                                                
"For whoremongers, for them that defile themselves with                         
mankind, for menstealers, for liars, for perjured persons,                      
and if there be any other thing that is contrary to sound                       
doctrine;"                                                                      
1 Timothy 1:10, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
As you can see, the serious challenge for the publishers of                     
the Queen James Bible is the cutting phrase "them that defile                   
themselves with mankind". My friends, you know the drill. You                   
already know exactly what the Apostle Paul means. He already                    
told us in 1 Corinthians 6:9-10 with the phrase "nor abusers                    
of themselves with mankind". You already realize that Paul is                   
simply paraphrasing the two verses that are found in the Old                    
Testament Book of Leviticus where we are told "Thou shalt not                   
lie with mankind, as with womankind: it is abomination" and                     
"If a man also lie with mankind, as he lieth with a woman,                      
both of them have committed an abomination".                                    
                                                                                
While I do not believe that this is the case -- at least it                     
should not be at this point in our discussion -- if you still                   
have any doubts that the Apostle Paul is again referring to                     
the sinful act of homosexuality, consider the fact that the                     
two phrases "nor abusers of themselves with mankind" and "for                   
them that defile themselves with mankind" are derived from                      
the very same Greek word that we examined earlier; that is,                     
"arsenokoites". Case closed. So how do the publishers of the                    
blasphemous abomination known as the Queen James Bible treat                    
this troublesome verse? Are you ready?:                                         
                                                                                
"For whoremongers, for them that defile themselves, for                         
menstealers, for liars, for perjured persons, and if there                      
be any other thing that is contrary to sound doctrine;"                         
1 Timothy 1:10, QJB                                                             
                                                                                
Unbelievable, isn't it? These deceivers simply choose to cut                    
in half the offending phrase, and remove the most revealing                     
part of it from the verse entirely; that is, "with mankind".                    
Once again we clearly see that they are contradicting what                      
they claim to have set out to do. Their website repeatedly                      
informs us that their objective in creating this blasphemous                    
abomination is to remove any "interpretive ambiguity", and to                   
supposedly provide us with a "clear understanding" of these                     
various verses.                                                                 
                                                                                
The truth of the matter is that the more that we examine how                    
they have butchered the Authorized King James Version of the                    



Bible, the more we come to realize that what these publishers                   
really mean by "clear understanding", is forcing QJB readers                    
to understand these various verses only in the way that they                    
-- meaning the publishers -- want them to understand them.                      
Furthermore, these unknown publishers have likewise clearly                     
demonstrated that they are willing to do whatever it takes,                     
including inserting words, changing words, omitting words,                      
and moving phrases, in order to achieve their misguided and                     
devilish objective. These people have repeatedly revealed                       
their total disregard for the sanctity of God's Word.                           
                                                                                
My friends, I do not really believe that I need to inform you                   
that "for them that defile themselves with mankind" is a much                   
clearer phrase than just "for them that defile themselves".                     
With the latter phrase, we have absolutely no idea how these                    
people are really defiling themselves. In contrast, with the                    
original phrase that is found in the time-honored KJV Bible,                    
we know and understand exactly how these people are defiling                    
themselves. They are doing it by engaging in homosexual acts                    
with other men.                                                                 
                                                                                
"With mankind" is the so-called "killer phrase" that we find                    
in half of these Bible verses, and that is the phrase that                      
the misguided publishers of the QJB are forced to change or                     
remove, because that one phrase alone emphasizes that these                     
sinful men are performing these vile sexual acts with other                     
men. They are homosexuals or gays, and that is what the QJB                     
publishers don't want their readers to know. They want them                     
to believe that the verses just refer to ancient male temple                    
prostitutes, which is a lie.                                                    
                                                                                
The unknown individuals who are behind the QJB want to push                     
the context of these verses far back into the past, so that                     
the consciences of modern gays and lesbians are not pricked                     
by the conviction of God's Holy Spirit. By doing these evil                     
things, whether they realize it or not, these publishers in                     
fact become facilitators of, as well as accomplices to, the                     
same sexual sins. They are encouraging gay and lesbian sexual                   
acts; because in their own deception, they believe that there                   
is nothing wrong with performing such vile acts. Quite to the                   
contrary, in the first chapter of his Epistles to the Romans,                   
the Apostle Paul clearly informs us that to engage in these                     
wicked, unclean sexual acts is to dishonour our bodies, as we                   
see by this verse:                                                              
                                                                                
"Wherefore God also gave them up to uncleanness through the                     
lusts of their own hearts, to dishonour their own bodies                        
between themselves:"                                                            
Romans 1:24, KJV                                                                
                                                                                
Please carefully notice that Paul uses the phrase "between                      
themselves". As we saw in part three with our discussion of                     
verses twenty-six and twenty-seven, Paul is talking about                       
men with men, and women with women. You may recall that he                      
informs us that "leaving the natural use" -- meaning male                       
with female -- they resort to male with male, and female                        
with female.                                                                    
                                                                                
Although I am confident that it is rather apparent to most                      
of my Christian readers, allow me to make a point regarding                     
the publishers' repeated efforts to narrowly define all of                      
these verses by forcefully associating them with male temple                    



prostitutes, and ancient pagan idolatry. The truth is that                      
it does not matter whether these sexual acts -- regardless                      
of whether they are gay or lesbian in nature -- occur in an                     
ancient pagan temple, or in the back seat of a car, or in a                     
theater, or in a hotel room, or in someone's bedroom. God's                     
Word teaches us that they are sinful, they are abominable,                      
they are filthy and disgusting, and they are morally wrong.                     
                                                                                
Furthermore, anyone who continues to engage in these filthy                     
perversions, will eventually have serious consequences to                       
pay, unless they repent of their wickedness. That is what all                   
of these verses are telling us. Let me remind you again that                    
Paul writes that such unrepentant persons "shall not inherit                    
the kingdom of God". Do you honestly believe this in your                       
heart? Then repent of your wickedness today, and right now!                     
                                                                                
So what explanation do the publishers offer for this latest                     
change in their blasphemous abomination? As I noted a moment                    
ago, they barely blink an eye as they offer a one-sentence,                     
response. They are apparently so confident that that they                       
have convinced us to see things their way, and they are so                      
sure that we must agree with all of their previous misguided                    
edits, that they seem to feel that we do not require or need                    
any explanation, other than the following:                                      
                                                                                
----- Begin Quote -----                                                         
                                                                                
"Given the context and theme of all our edits, we have                          
changed 'defile themselves with mankind' to simply 'defile                      
themselves'."                                                                   
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           
                                                                                
That's it. That is all they say regarding why they made such                    
a serious change to God's Word. They are on such a deceptive                    
roll, that they are even beyond seeing what is wrong with the                   
statement. They are so far out in left field in a spiritual                     
sense, and so numb to feeling the conviction of God's Spirt,                    
that they obviously see nothing wrong with simply going chop,                   
chop; and away goes "with mankind". As I explain in a number                    
of my other articles, such as the controversial "Pornography:                   
Flee Youthful Lusts!", the attitude of these publishers is                      
clearly revealed in such verses as the following:                               
                                                                                
"This I say therefore, and testify in the Lord, that ye                         
henceforth walk not as other Gentiles walk, in the vanity of                    
their mind, Having the understanding darkened, being                            
alienated from the life of God through the ignorance that is                    
in them, because of the blindness of their heart: Who being                     
past feeling have given themselves over unto lasciviousness,                    
to work all uncleanness with greediness."                                       
Ephesians 4:17-19, KJV                                                          
                                                                                
"Now the Spirit speaketh expressly, that in the latter times                    
some shall depart from the faith, giving heed to seducing                       
spirits, and doctrines of devils; Speaking lies in                              
hypocrisy; having their conscience seared with a hot iron;"                     
1 Timothy 4:1-2, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
Please notice some of the descriptive phrases that Paul uses                    
in the previous verses. He speaks of having our understanding                   
darkened, becoming ignorant -- or lacking in knowledge -- and                   



suffering from spiritual blindness in our hearts. Please note                   
what Paul writes next to further emphasize what a terrible                      
state this is. He says that people become "past feeling". In                    
other words, as I mentioned a moment ago, they become numb to                   
the conviction of God's Spirit speaking to their mind, and to                   
their rebellious heart.                                                         
                                                                                
In that second set of verses, that is exactly what Paul means                   
when he talks about their conscience being "seared with a hot                   
iron". I believe he is describing the process of cauterization.                 
When a doctor cauterizes a wound with a hot iron, electricity,                  
or with some other agent, not only does the tissue become very                  
scarred, but the nerve endings are deadened as well, so that                    
the person can no longer feel anything in that part of their                    
body. This was a common practice in times past. It helped to                    
prevent infection, stopped the bleeding, and caused a wound                     
to heal more quickly. Of course, it was also very painful as                    
well, but nevertheless necessary. This appears to be the sad                    
condition of these QJB publishers. They have succumbed to                       
deception and spiritual blindness, and now their goal is to                     
infect others with their same spiritual disease.                                
                                                                                
The final verse which was placed on the chopping block of the                   
unknown publishers of this blasphemous abomination called the                   
Queen James Bible is Jude 1:7. In the Authorized King James                     
Version of the Bible it reads as follows:                                       
                                                                                
"Even as Sodom and Gomorrha, and the cities about them in                       
like manner, giving themselves over to fornication, and                         
going after strange flesh, are set forth for an example,                        
suffering the vengeance of eternal fire."                                       
Jude 1:7, KJV                                                                   
                                                                                
Jude's very obvious and clear intention in writing the above                    
verse is to tell us that if we are smart, we will take heed                     
to the serious lesson which can and should be learned from                      
the fiery destruction of Sodom and Gomorrah. He informs us                      
that God used those wicked cities to set an example for us,                     
so that we will not indulge ourselves in the same sexual                        
sins as they did. The way that the publishers of the Queen                      
James Bible choose to deal with this verse is very strange,                     
as well as deceptive. They use kind of a bait-and-switch                        
tactic, or a red herring, we might say. In their Bible, the                     
previous verse is translated as follows:                                        
                                                                                
"Even as Sodom and Gomorrha, and the cities about them in                       
like manner, giving themselves over to fornication, and                         
going after nonhuman flesh, are set forth for an example,                       
suffering the vengeance of eternal fire."                                       
Jude 1:7, QJB                                                                   
                                                                                
On their web page, the publishers offer the following, brief                    
explanation regarding why they changed the word "strange" to                    
"nonhuman":                                                                     
                                                                                
----- Begin Quote -----                                                         
                                                                                
"Given our clarification of the story of Sodom, we chose to                     
highlight the fact that the male mob in Sodom raped angels,                     
which is "strange" in that it is nonhuman."                                     
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           



                                                                                
According to Thayer's Greek English Lexicon, in the KJV, the                    
word "strange" is derived from the Greek word "heteros". This                   
word means another, other or different. As many of you will                     
obviously recognize, "heteros" forms the root of such words                     
as "heterosexual", as in a heterosexual marriage. This of                       
course refers to the God-blessed marriage of two persons of                     
the opposite -- or different -- sex. This is apparently why                     
the KJV translators chose to use the word "strange"; that                       
is, because the two Angelic Visitors to Sodom consisted of                      
a different kind of flesh.                                                      
                                                                                
Looking at it from this perspective, we might agree that it                     
is acceptable for the QJB publishers to replace "strange"                       
with "nonhuman". After all, the Angels were indeed nonhuman.                    
However, by doing this, they are intentionally employing a                      
few very deceptive tactics. First of all, as you can see by                     
their own explanation, they are continuing to insist that                       
what the homosexuals wanted to do to the Angels should not                      
be classified as sexual acts, but rather as acts which were                     
intended to dominate the Angels, akin to prison rape. As I                      
explained earlier in this series, this is utterly false.                        
                                                                                
As we discussed in part two, a chief concern of these QJB                       
publishers in their treatment of Genesis 19:5 is to minimize                    
the fact that the men and boys of Sodom were homosexuals. We                    
saw earlier that these people are convinced that the actual                     
sin of the people of Sodom was that they bullied the Angels,                    
and not that they were gay. To reiterate, I find it rather                      
ludicrous that these QJB publishers would even promote the                      
belief that God destroyed the cities of the plain because the                   
inhabitants were bullies.                                                       
                                                                                
At any rate, in Genesis 19:5, they tried to switch the focus                    
of our attention from the fact that the people were gay, to                     
something else. With Jude 1:7, they are employing a similar                     
tactic. There was really no need to change the word "strange"                   
to "nonhuman". In fact, the change is totally unwarranted,                      
because by any stretch of the imagination, "heteros" does not                   
mean "nonhuman". It means other or different, as in the other                   
sex. In the ninety-nine times that "heteros" is found in the                    
New Testament, forty-two times it is translated as "other",                     
and forty-three times it is translated as "another". Three                      
times it is translated as "other thing".                                        
                                                                                
That being the case, and being as "heteros" doesn't even mean                   
"nonhuman", why did the QJB publishers choose to make this                      
word change? Aside from the fact that they did it in order to                   
de-emphasize homosexuality, and to emphasize their own wayward                  
doctrine regarding prison rape, I suspect that it was done in                   
order to switch the focus of our attention in the verse. If                     
you still do not understand what I am saying here, consider                     
the following.                                                                  
                                                                                
In the original KJV version of the verse, our attention is                      
focused on the dire warning that is contained in the verse:                     
"Do not engage in homosexual acts, or you might end up like                     
Sodom and Gomorrah!" That is Jude's intention. However, by                      
changing the verse to read "nonhuman flesh", they realize                       
that their readers' attention will be drawn to that part of                     
the verse. That phrase will serve as a distraction, and will                    
draw people away from the true intent of the verse, which is                    



to serve as a serious warning to us all. Think about it. So                     
many people are into aliens and UFO's and other ridiculous                      
New Age weirdness these days, that seeing "nonhuman flesh"                      
in that verse will immediately attract their attention; and                     
they may possibly miss what the verse is truly about. It is                     
about the danger of engaging in a homosexual lifestyle.                         
                                                                                
In their closing remarks that are located near the bottom of                    
their web page, the publishers of the blasphemous Queen James                   
Bible further reveal the level of their own deception with                      
the following:                                                                  
                                                                                
----- Begin Quote -----                                                         
                                                                                
The Queen James Bible resolves any homophobic interpretations                   
of the Bible, but the Bible is still filled with inequality                     
and even contradiction that we have not addressed. No Bible                     
is perfect, including this one. We wanted to make a book                        
filled with the word of God that nobody could use to                            
incorrectly condemn God's LGBT children, and we succeeded."                     
                                                                                
----- End Quote -----                                                           
                                                                                
This final comment by the publishers is filled with so many                     
lies and distortions of the truth that it is really beyond                      
ridiculous. It is like Satan's last hurrah as he makes one                      
final attempt to deceive the visitors to their web page.                        
                                                                                
To begin with, contrary to the publishers' misguided claims,                    
the QJB resolves nothing, because it does not represent the                     
actual, true Word of God. It is a vain, misguided attempt by                    
certain unknown -- and cowardly -- individuals to rewrite                       
certain portions of the Bible so that said verses agree with                    
what they have chosen to believe. While the publishers claim                    
to be scholars who are simply interested in clarifying the                      
Scriptures, they have done the exact opposite. They have in                     
fact intentionally blurred the truth, in order to ease their                    
own consciences, and to financially profit from it as well.                     
Furthermore, no true scholar would butcher the Holy Writ on                     
a whim, in the way that these deceived people have done.                        
                                                                                
As I explain in other articles such as "Rightly Dividing the                    
Word of Truth", to my knowledge, there are no contradictions                    
in the Bible. Any seeming contradictions are the result of                      
our not fully understanding what is being said, or are due                      
to our not being familiar with the contents of the entire                       
Bible. Quite often, there are other passages which will help                    
to fill in the gaps, or to clarify what has been written in                     
another place. Over the years I have repeatedly found this to                   
be true as I have researched the Scripture in the process of                    
writing my articles. It is for this reason that I have been                     
a strong advocate of searching the Scriptures daily, as well                    
as comparing verse with verse, in order to obtain a more                        
refined understanding of God's Word. Please consider the                        
following verses:                                                               
                                                                                
"Study to shew thyself approved unto God, a workman that                        
needeth not to be ashamed, rightly dividing the word of                         
truth."                                                                         
2 Timothy 2:15, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"And the brethren immediately sent away Paul and Silas by                       



night unto Berea: who coming thither went into the synagogue                    
of the Jews. These were more noble than those in Thessalonica,                  
in that they received the word with all readiness of mind,                      
and searched the scriptures daily, whether those things were                    
so."                                                                            
Acts 17:10-11, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
Aside from the various corruptions which they have knowingly                    
and intentionally added to their gay and lesbian-oriented                       
designer Bible, perhaps the rest of their book is filled                        
with the Word of God as they claim. However, as I warn in a                     
number of other articles, that is precisely where the real                      
danger lies; because it has long been the Devil's tactic to                     
mix in some truth with his lies, so that naive and gullible                     
people will willingly drink his deceptive spiritual poison.                     
As the Apostle Paul warns us in his second Epistle to the                       
brethren at Corinth:                                                            
                                                                                
"Lest Satan should get an advantage of us: for we are not                       
ignorant of his devices."                                                       
2 Corinthians 2:11, KJV                                                         
                                                                                
While these deceivers boast that "nobody could use [the QJB]                    
to incorrectly condemn God's LGBT children", they utterly                       
fail to recognize that there is really no need for anyone to                    
have to condemn lesbians, gays, bisexuals and transvestites                     
-- LGBT for those of you who may not understand the acronym                     
-- because through their own sinful actions, they have in                       
fact condemned themselves. Furthermore, as we saw earlier in                    
this series, the Scriptures clearly state that such people                      
shall not inherit the Kingdom of God. If they won't inherit                     
the Kingdom of God, then it becomes rather apparent that in                     
contradiction to what these publishers claim, such people                       
are not truly God's children. As I point out in an article                      
of the same name, "Not Everyone is a Child of God".                             
                                                                                
God's true children endeavor to obey His Word. They do not                      
openly defy it, flaunt their disobedience, or encourage any                     
other person to do the same, as gays, lesbians, bisexuals                       
and transvestites do by way of disgusting gay pride parades,                    
by endeavoring to legalize their sinful, shameful lifestyle,                    
and by other wicked obscenities which they purposely commit.                    
In the case of individuals who knowingly continue in the gay                    
and lesbian lifestyle after they have heard the truth, they                     
are Satan's rebellious children. In the words of the Apostle                    
Paul, such reprobates can be classified as the "children of                     
disobedience". They are likewise hypocrites who pretend to                      
be God-fearing, Bible-believing Christians, when clearly,                       
they most certainly are not. After all, as the Scriptures                       
plainly teach us, we are to be doers of the Word, and not                       
just hearers only, as we see by the following verses:                           
                                                                                
"And why call ye me, Lord, Lord, and do not the things which                    
I say?"                                                                         
Luke 6:46, KJV                                                                  
                                                                                
"If ye know these things, happy are ye if ye do them."                          
John 13:17, KJV                                                                 
                                                                                
"But be ye doers of the word, and not hearers only,                             
deceiving your own selves. For if any be a hearer of the                        
word, and not a doer, he is like unto a man beholding his                       



natural face in a glass: For he beholdeth himself, and goeth                    
his way, and straightway forgetteth what manner of man he                       
was. But whoso looketh into the perfect law of liberty, and                     
continueth therein, he being not a forgetful hearer, but a                      
doer of the work, this man shall be blessed in his deed."                       
James 1:22-25, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
"Therefore to him that knoweth to do good, and doeth it not,                    
to him it is sin."                                                              
James 4:17, KJV                                                                 
                                                                                
"Then spake Jesus to the multitude, and to his disciples,                       
Saying, The scribes and the Pharisees sit in Moses' seat:                       
All therefore whatsoever they bid you observe, that observe                     
and do; but do not ye after their works: for they say, and                      
do not."                                                                        
Matthew 23:1-3, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"But wilt thou know, O vain man, that faith without works is                    
dead? Was not Abraham our father justified by works, when he                    
had offered Isaac his son upon the altar? Seest thou how                        
faith wrought with his works, and by works was faith made                       
perfect? And the scripture was fulfilled which saith, Abraham                   
believed God, and it was imputed unto him for righteousness:                    
and he was called the Friend of God. Ye see then how that by                    
works a man is justified, and not by faith only. Likewise                       
also was not Rahab the harlot justified by works, when she                      
had received the messengers, and had sent them out another                      
way? For as the body without the spirit is dead, so faith                       
without works is dead also."                                                    
James 2:20-26, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
"Wherefore by their fruits ye shall know them."                                 
Matthew 7:20, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"If I had not come and spoken unto them, they had not had                       
sin: but now they have no cloke for their sin."                                 
John 15:22, KJV                                                                 
                                                                                
"And this is the condemnation, that light is come into the                      
world, and men loved darkness rather than light, because                        
their deeds were evil. For every one that doeth evil hateth                     
the light, neither cometh to the light, lest his deeds                          
should be reproved. But he that doeth truth cometh to the                       
light, that his deeds may be made manifest, that they are                       
wrought in God."                                                                
John 3:19-21, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
As I mentioned a moment ago, in several places in Paul's                        
Epistles, we find him using the phrase "the children of                         
disobedience". What you will no doubt find interesting is                       
exactly in what kind of activities these people engage, so                      
that Paul feels inclined to refer to them as "the children                      
of disobedience". As it turns out, the first four concern                       
forbidden lusts of the flesh and sexual sins, as we see                         
by these two verses:                                                            
                                                                                
"Mortify therefore your members which are upon the earth;                       
fornication, uncleanness, inordinate affection, evil                            
concupiscence, and covetousness, which is idolatry: For                         
which things' sake the wrath of God cometh on the children                      
of disobedience:"                                                               



Colossians 3:5-6, KJV                                                           
                                                                                
As most of you will already know, fornication is a general                      
term which refers to illicit sexual intercourse which occurs                    
outside of marriage. It encompasses a range of forbidden                        
sexual practices, including gay and lesbian relationships.                      
Our world is in fact full of fornicators and adulterers, and                    
many of us have been guilty of this sin, whether we realize                     
it or not. The word "fornication" itself is derived from the                    
Greek word "porneia". It is easy to deduce that it is from                      
this Greek word that we also derive the word "pornography".                     
                                                                                
In the previous verses, the word "uncleanness" is translated                    
from the Greek word "akatharsia". This Greek word is used to                    
describe both physical uncleanness, as well as a lack of                        
morality. In other words, according to Thayer's Greek English                   
Lexicon, it concerns the impurity of a lustful and profligate                   
style of living.                                                                
                                                                                
Taking into consideration everything we have studied in                         
this series regarding the writings of the Apostle Paul, as                      
well as other Scriptures, it isn't the least bit difficult                      
to grasp what Paul appears to be implying with the phrase                       
"inordinate affection", particularly when we consider the                       
other words which accompany it in these verses. The phrase                      
itself is derived from the Greek word "pathos". While this                      
word has a variety of meanings, in the few times that it                        
is used in the New Testament, it has a negative connotation,                    
and refers to depraved and vile passions. Clearly, gay and                      
lesbian relationships involve depraved, vile passions that                      
are accompanied by filthy, forbidden sexual acts.                               
                                                                                
The fourth and final phrase which is of concern to us in                        
these verses is "evil concupiscence". Thayer's Greek English                    
Lexicon informs us that the word "evil" is derived from the                     
Greek word "kakos". This word signifies something that is of                    
a bad, wrong, base or wicked nature. The word "concupiscence"                   
is derived from the Greek word "epithumia". This word denotes                   
a desire, craving or longing for that which is forbidden. In                    
other words, an illicit lust. Taking into consideration the                     
preponderance of Scriptural evidence which we have examined                     
in this series, it is not difficult to conclude that gay and                    
lesbian relationships fall under this category. In fact, as                     
you can determine, all four of these words and phrases are                      
descriptive of gay and lesbian sexual relationships.                            
                                                                                
While these publishers of the abominable Queen James Bible                      
claim on their web page "we succeeded", the ugly truth of                       
the matter is that the only thing at which they have really                     
succeeded, is in creating a poisonous, deceptive work which                     
will encourage and induce a lot of weak individuals to sin                      
against and dishonor their own bodies. This is because by                       
way of twisting and distorting the meaning of God's Truth,                      
and by silencing what the Bible really says regarding this                      
issue, this blasphemous tome conveys the false message that                     
God has nothing against the gay and lesbian lifestyle, when                     
His true Word indicates that He most certainly does.                            
                                                                                
Please go to part five for the conclusion of this series.                       
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While we have now examined various verses in the Scriptures                     
where gay and lesbian relationships are clearly prohibited,                     
our discussion is still not quite complete. While one way in                    
which we understand what is not acceptable to -- and is in                      
fact viewed as being sinful by -- our Heavenly Father is by                     
studying verses which plainly tell us so, there is another                      
easy method by which we can determine what He views as being                    
objectionable. That is simply by learning through His Word,                     
what God has already established as His accepted standard.                      
Stated another way, we can understand what is not acceptable                    
to God, by knowing what is acceptable. This approach may not                    
be as direct as the previous method, but it is nevertheless                     
helpful.                                                                        
                                                                                
As we discussed earlier in this series, due to their spiritual                  
blindness, the publishers of the blasphemous abomination that                   
they call the Queen James Bible have deluded themselves into                    
believing that by editing the various Scriptures which we have                  
already discussed, they have taken care of the "problem". They                  
honestly believe that by adding words to, removing words from,                  
changing the meanings of some words, and moving phrases in the                  
aforementioned verses, it is now impossible to find anything                    
in the Bible which casts a negative light on, or which in fact                  
condemns, modern gay and lesbian sexual relations. They are so                  
confident that they have created a bullet-proof version of the                  
Bible which can't be used to expose the sin of these unnatural                  
lifestyles. As they boastfully claim, "We succeeded". Really?                   
                                                                                
The fact of the matter is that even if all of the verses that                   
they targeted were not included in the King James Version of                    
the Bible, using the second, indirect method that I mentioned                   
a moment ago, a Spirit-filled Christian would still be able to                  
discern that gay and lesbian relationships are not a part of                    
God's natural order. As I explain in other articles, the Lord                   
has established a very clear standard in His Word, insofar as                   



human sexual relationships are concerned.                                       
                                                                                
Some gays and lesbians may argue that in the Gospels, Jesus                     
never issued a direct condemnation of the gay and lesbian                       
lifestyle. While it may indeed be true that the Lord did not                    
directly teach anything regarding homosexual acts -- at least                   
not in the Scriptures which have survived to our current time                   
-- He did in fact address the issue in an indirect manner, as                   
I have already explained. A Spirit-led person will recognize                    
that the way in which Jesus did this is by confirming what                      
had already been established since the Book of Genesis. Along                   
the same lines, while the publishers of the QJB argue that                      
the Epistles don't condemn homosexual acts, by comparing the                    
verses which I have shared in this series with other verses                     
which we find in the Epistles, we arrive at a more balanced                     
understanding regarding what the Epistles actually teach us                     
insofar as human sexual relationships are concerned.                            
                                                                                
So exactly what is the moral standard which God Himself has                     
ordained and established? What consistent code of conduct do                    
we find in the Bible from beginning to end? What was said in                    
the Book of Genesis? What advice is given in the Proverbs?                      
What did Jesus confirm in the Gospels? What counsel is given                    
in the Epistles? The following verses make it very clear for                    
anyone who has eyes to see, and ears to hear:                                   
                                                                                
"And Adam said, This is now bone of my bones, and flesh of                      
my flesh: she shall be called Woman, because she was taken                      
out of Man. Therefore shall a man leave his father and his                      
mother, and shall cleave unto his wife: and they shall be                       
one flesh."                                                                     
Genesis 2:23-24, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"Whoso findeth a wife findeth a good thing, and obtaineth                       
favour of the LORD."                                                            
Proverbs 18:22, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"The Pharisees also came unto him, tempting him, and saying                     
unto him, Is it lawful for a man to put away his wife for                       
every cause? And he answered and said unto them, Have ye not                    
read, that he which made them at the beginning made them                        
male and female, And said, For this cause shall a man leave                     
father and mother, and shall cleave to his wife: and they                       
twain shall be one flesh? Wherefore they are no more twain,                     
but one flesh. What therefore God hath joined together, let                     
not man put asunder."                                                           
Matthew 19:3-6, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"And the Pharisees came to him, and asked him, Is it lawful                     
for a man to put away his wife? tempting him. And he                            
answered and said unto them, What did Moses command you? And                    
they said, Moses suffered to write a bill of divorcement,                       
and to put her away. And Jesus answered and said unto them,                     
For the hardness of your heart he wrote you this precept.                       
But from the beginning of the creation God made them male                       
and female. For this cause shall a man leave his father and                     
mother, and cleave to his wife; And they twain shall be one                     
flesh: so then they are no more twain, but one flesh. What                      
therefore God hath joined together, let not man put asunder."                   
Mark 10:2-9, KJV                                                                
                                                                                
"What? know ye not that he which is joined to an harlot is                      



one body? for two, saith he, shall be one flesh."                               
1 Corinthians 6:16, KJV                                                         
                                                                                
"For this cause shall a man leave his father and mother, and                    
shall be joined unto his wife, and they two shall be one                        
flesh."                                                                         
Ephesians 5:31, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"A bishop then must be blameless, the husband of one wife,                      
vigilant, sober, of good behaviour, given to hospitality,                       
apt to teach;"                                                                  
1 Timothy 3:2, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
"Let the deacons be the husbands of one wife, ruling their                      
children and their own houses well."                                            
1 Timothy 3:12, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"If any be blameless, the husband of one wife, having                           
faithful children not accused of riot or unruly."                               
Titus 1:6, KJV                                                                  
                                                                                
It is evident that God's ordained standard for humanity is                      
heterosexual relationships; that is, male with female, and                      
not male with male, or female with female. This standard is                     
consistently taught and promoted throughout the Bible. It is                    
also evident that while some of the Old Testament Patriarchs                    
and kings had more than one wife, in the New Testament, both                    
Jesus and the Apostles demonstrate a preference for one man                     
with one wife. In fact, when certain characters of the Old                      
Testament period did take more than one wife, it sometimes                      
resulted in serious problems for them. For example, Abraham                     
had to eventually forsake Hagar, plus he had to send away                       
his other sons in order to avoid jealousy problems with the                     
seed of faith; that is, Isaac. We are likewise aware of how                     
King Solomon fell into deep apostasy, after he took dozens                      
of pagan wives who led him astray.                                              
                                                                                
The Bible clearly teaches that "whoso findeth a wife findeth                    
a good thing." It doesn't in any way teach that whoever finds                   
a gay lover or a lesbian lover finds a good thing; does it?                     
To reiterate, God's ordained natural plan for the human race,                   
and the kind of relationship which He has in fact blessed, is                   
a healthy, natural, heterosexual relationship; that is, one                     
male with one female. That is the solid truth of God's Word.                    
Do you believe this or don't you? For additional information                    
regarding this topic, please consider reading the article                       
entitled "Biblical Marriage Ceremonies".                                        
                                                                                
The simple truth is that there is absolutely no way to even                     
remotely construe any of the previous verses as condoning gay                   
and lesbian so-called "civil unions" or same-sex "marriages".                   
Is it not rather odd that the publishers of the blasphemous                     
abomination known as the Queen James Bible make absolutely no                   
mention of any of these verses on their website? Are they in                    
fact not already guilty of omission and gross distortion of                     
God's Word? Have we not already observed that through their                     
intentional twisting of the Scriptures, they are purposely,                     
and forcefully, trying to promote a false understanding of                      
certain Bible verses?                                                           
                                                                                
By intentionally endeavoring to narrow the meanings of the                      
verses which I have shared in this series, and by refusing                      



to even take into consideration or mention these additional                     
verses which address human relationships and human sexuality,                   
the misguided publishers of the Queen James Bible purposely                     
deceive people, promote a false gospel, and carry out their                     
own wicked agenda; probably for the sake of profit! God help                    
them!                                                                           
                                                                                
These people are spiritually blind by their own choice. In                      
fact, I don't even think that it is proper to say that they                     
are spiritually blind. They have the entire Bible, and they                     
know what it says. As we have already seen, their problem is                    
that they knowingly and willfully choose to reject its holy                     
truth, in order to promote their own agenda. As I warn my                       
readers in many other articles, the New Testament is full of                    
verses which warn us to beware of these deceivers and false                     
angels of light who promote another gospel -- that is to say,                   
a false gospel -- and another Jesus. Jesus and the Apostles                     
were very keenly aware of the false teachers, false prophets,                   
and wolves in sheep's clothing who crept into the flocks of                     
the Lord, and then attempted to corrupt them by promoting a                     
perverted and false gospel, just like the publishers of this                    
Queen James Bible. Consider the following set of verses and                     
be warned:                                                                      
                                                                                
"Beware of false prophets, which come to you in sheep's                         
clothing, but inwardly they are ravening wolves. Ye shall                       
know them by their fruits. Do men gather grapes of thorns,                      
or figs of thistles? Even so every good tree bringeth forth                     
good fruit; but a corrupt tree bringeth forth evil fruit. A                     
good tree cannot bring forth evil fruit, neither can a                          
corrupt tree bring forth good fruit. Every tree that                            
bringeth not forth good fruit is hewn down, and cast into                       
the fire. Wherefore by their fruits ye shall know them."                        
Matthew 7:15-20, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"And many false prophets shall rise, and shall deceive many                     
. . . For there shall arise false Christs, and false                            
prophets, and shall shew great signs and wonders; insomuch                      
that, if it were possible, they shall deceive the very                          
elect."                                                                         
Matthew 24:11, 24, KJV                                                          
                                                                                
"For false Christs and false prophets shall rise, and shall                     
shew signs and wonders, to seduce, if it were possible, even                    
the elect."                                                                     
Mark 13:22, KJV                                                                 
                                                                                
"Take heed therefore unto yourselves, and to all the flock,                     
over the which the Holy Ghost hath made you overseers, to                       
feed the church of God, which he hath purchased with his own                    
blood. For I know this, that after my departing shall                           
grievous wolves enter in among you, not sparing the flock.                      
Also of your own selves shall men arise, speaking perverse                      
things, to draw away disciples after them."                                     
Acts 20:28-30, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
"Now I beseech you, brethren, mark them which cause                             
divisions and offences contrary to the doctrine which ye                        
have learned; and avoid them."                                                  
Romans 16:17, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"For such are false apostles, deceitful workers,                                



transforming themselves into the apostles of Christ. And no                     
marvel; for Satan himself is transformed into an angel of                       
light. Therefore it is no great thing if his ministers also                     
be transformed as the ministers of righteousness; whose end                     
shall be according to their works."                                             
2 Corinthians 11:13-15, KJV                                                     
                                                                                
"I marvel that ye are so soon removed from him that called                      
you into the grace of Christ unto another gospel: Which is                      
not another; but there be some that trouble you, and would                      
pervert the gospel of Christ. But though we, or an angel                        
from heaven, preach any other gospel unto you than that                         
which we have preached unto you, let him be accursed. As we                     
said before, so say I now again, If any man preach any other                    
gospel unto you than that ye have received, let him be                          
accursed."                                                                      
Galatians 1:6-9, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"And that because of false brethren unawares brought in, who                    
came in privily to spy out our liberty which we have in                         
Christ Jesus, that they might bring us into bondage:"                           
Galatians 2:4, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
"That we henceforth be no more children, tossed to and fro,                     
and carried about with every wind of doctrine, by the                           
sleight of men, and cunning craftiness, whereby they lie in                     
wait to deceive; But speaking the truth in love, may grow up                    
into him in all things, which is the head, even Christ:"                        
Ephesians 4:14-15, KJV                                                          
                                                                                
"Beware of dogs, beware of evil workers, beware of the                          
concision."                                                                     
Philippians 3:2, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"As I besought thee to abide still at Ephesus, when I went                      
into Macedonia, that thou mightest charge some that they                        
teach no other doctrine, Neither give heed to fables and                        
endless genealogies, which minister questions, rather than                      
godly edifying which is in faith: so do."                                       
1 Timothy 1:3-4, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"Now the Spirit speaketh expressly, that in the latter times                    
some shall depart from the faith, giving heed to seducing                       
spirits, and doctrines of devils; Speaking lies in                              
hypocrisy; having their conscience seared with a hot iron;"                     
1 Timothy 4:1-2, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"If any man teach otherwise, and consent not to wholesome                       
words, even the words of our Lord Jesus Christ, and to the                      
doctrine which is according to godliness; He is proud,                          
knowing nothing, but doting about questions and strifes of                      
words, whereof cometh envy, strife, railings, evil                              
surmisings, Perverse disputings of men of corrupt minds, and                    
destitute of the truth, supposing that gain is godliness:                       
from such withdraw thyself."                                                    
1 Timothy 6:3-5, KJV                                                            
                                                                                
"But evil men and seducers shall wax worse and worse,                           
deceiving, and being deceived."                                                 
2 Timothy 3:13, KJV                                                             
                                                                                
"For the time will come when they will not endure sound                         



doctrine; but after their own lusts shall they heap to                          
themselves teachers, having itching ears;"                                      
2 Timothy 4:3, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
"Be not carried about with divers and strange doctrines. For                    
it is a good thing that the heart be established with grace;                    
not with meats, which have not profited them that have been                     
occupied therein."                                                              
Hebrews 13:9, KJV                                                               
                                                                                
"But there were false prophets also among the people, even                      
as there shall be false teachers among you, who privily                         
shall bring in damnable heresies, even denying the Lord that                    
bought them, and bring upon themselves swift destruction."                      
2 Peter 2:1, KJV                                                                
                                                                                
"Beloved, believe not every spirit, but try the spirits                         
whether they are of God: because many false prophets are                        
gone out into the world."                                                       
1 John 4:1, KJV                                                                 
                                                                                
"Whosoever transgresseth, and abideth not in the doctrine of                    
Christ, hath not God. He that abideth in the doctrine of                        
Christ, he hath both the Father and the Son. If there come                      
any unto you, and bring not this doctrine, receive him not                      
into your house, neither bid him God speed: For he that                         
biddeth him God speed is partaker of his evil deeds."                           
2 John 1:9-11, KJV                                                              
                                                                                
Allow me to impart a final word to the misguided publishers                     
of this blasphemous abomination which they disgustingly call                    
the Queen James Bible. While I obviously do not agree with                      
the sinful, unnatural, ungodly lifestyle which you believe                      
in and actively promote; and while I equally do not support                     
in the least this wretched work of yours, if you are going                      
to demand that gays, lesbians and other liberals fork over                      
thirty-five dollars for this tome in which you have edited                      
eight verses out of a total of 31,102 verses which are found                    
in the time-honored Authorized King James Version of God's                      
Holy Word, then at least have the courtesy to show your                         
faces, instead of lurking in the shadows as you are now                         
doing. What are you afraid of? What do you have to hide?                        
                                                                                
To those of you who may be foolish enough to purchase a copy                    
of this corrupt and perverted version of the Bible, please                      
keep in mind that by doing so, not only are you helping the                     
publishers to continue to produce it, but it is also quite                      
possible that -- without your knowledge or consent -- you                       
may be helping to support and promote other gay and lesbian                     
causes as well. After all, you have no idea what the money                      
is being used for; do you?                                                      
                                                                                
With these thoughts I will bring this series to a close. I                      
trust that all of my God-fearing, Bible-believing friends                       
have enjoyed it, learned something from it, and I pray that                     
it has been a blessing in your life. If you have an account                     
with Facebook, Twitter or Google+, I would really appreciate                    
if you would take the time to click on the corresponding                        
link that is found on this page. Please consider that just                      
by clicking on these links, as well as by sharing my related                    
image on my Facebook timeline, you may very well be helping                     
to stop another young individual from becoming involved in                      



the sinful gay and lesbian lifestyle. Thank you so very much                    
for your consideration! May God bless you abundantly!                           
                                                                                
For additional information, you may want to refer to the                        
list of reading resources below which were also mentioned in                    
this series, or which contain topics which are related to                       
this series. All of these articles are likewise located on                      
the Endtime Prophecy Net web server:                                            
                                                                                
All Are Given a Chance, But . . .                                               
Biblical Marriage Ceremonies                                                    
Free Will and Personal Choice                                                   
History of the Authorized King James Bible                                      
In Defense of the KJV Bible                                                     
Is the Message of Salvation Meant for All Men?                                  
Money-Making Bible Hucksters and Mammon                                         
Mp3's, Commercialized Christianity and Christian Hypocrisy                      
Not Everyone is a Child of God                                                  
Pornography: Flee Youthful Lusts!                                               
Rightly Dividing the Word of Truth                                              
The Gay and Lesbian Agenda: To the Point!                                       
When Sin is no Longer a Sin!                                                    
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